Vol. 229 No. 17



Tuesday
3 September, 2013
12 Bhadra, 1935 (Saka)

PARLIAMENTARY DEBATES

RAJYA SABHA

OFFICIAL REPORT

CONTENTS

Re: Clarifications on statement on missing coal files (pages 1-4)

Papers Laid on the Table (pages 4-6)

Report of the Committee on Petitions (page 6)

Recommendations of the Business Advisory Committee (page 7)

Reports of the Committee on Subordinate Legislation (page 8)

Matters Raised with Permission-

Pathetic condition of roads and Highways, particularly the Delhi-Jaipur Highway (pages 8-10)

Modernization of Balamau Railway Station in Hardoi District of Uttar Pradesh (page 10)

Demand for Central Government's intervention to render speedy justice in matters of atrocities on dalits (page 11)

Gang-rape of a woman by police in Ghaziabad (pages 11-15)

[P.T.O.

(C)

RAJYA SABHA SECRETARIAT NEW DELHI

PRICE: Rs. 50.00

Need to take urgent steps to improve state of human organ donations across the country (pages 15-17)

Cyber security in the wake of lack of security experts and continuing cyber attacks (pages 17-19)

Arrest of most notorious international terrorist responsible for several attacks (pages 19-21)

Unnatural death of 12 tribals due to negligence of Coal India Subsidiary MCL in Odisha (page 22)

Continuing practice of manual scavenging in the country (pages 22-23)

Problems arising due to non-functioning of Airport Authority at Kolkata Airport (pages 23-27)

Review of Supreme Court order on reservation policy in promotions (pages 27-32)

Clarifications on the Statement by Minister-

Regarding investigation of coal block allocations by Central Bureau of Investigation (pages 32-47)

Web-site Address : http://rajyasabha.nic.in

http://parliamentofindia.nic.in

E-mail Address : rsedit-e@sansad.nic.in



RAJYA SABHA

Tuesday, 3rd September/12 Bhadra, 1935 (Saka)

The House met at eleven of the clock, MR. CHAIRMAN in the Chair.

RE: CLARIFICATIONS ON STATEMENT ON MISSING COAL FILES

MR. CHAIRMAN: Papers to be laid on the Table; Shri Namo Narain Meena. ...(Interruptions)... Just let the papers be laid. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU (Karnataka): Sir, the entire country is agitated about the missing coal files. The matter was raised in the House and an assurance was given by the Government that the Prime Minister will come and inform the House. ...(Interruptions)... But, unfortunately, that could not happen. The Prime Minister, while speaking in the House the other day, said that he is not the custodian of the files. Then, who is the custodian of the files? What has happened to him? People are saying that he is going to G-20 tomorrow. Before going to G-20, he must come before I-120, India-120 crore people, and explain the people as to what has happened. Who is responsible? What is the accountability? What action is taken? The Supreme Court said, 'Register I want to know whether they have registered the FIR or not. This is an important issue. Nothing else is more important than this. So, I request the Chairman to direct the Government to first respond to this and then request the Prime Minister to come to the House. Then only can we proceed to other Business. The entire country is agitated. It is a matter of Rs. 1,84,000 crores. It is not my figure. It is the figure of the CAG. The matter is being monitored by the Supreme Court. One wicket has already gone. One Minister was made to resign. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: The Government has tried to tamper the affidavit filed before the Supreme Court. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. CHAIRMAN: Please.

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: That being the case, it is a very serious issue. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. CHAIRMAN: Thank you Venkaiahji. Please. Please.

- SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: It is a very serious issue. The House must debate this issue first. ...(*Interruptions*)...
- MR. CHAIRMAN: Please. Please. ...(Interruptions)... One minute. One minute. ...(Interruptions)... † To » Will a speak. ...(Interruptions)... † To » Will a
- DR. V. MAITREYAN (Tamil Nadu): Sir, the Government seems to be more accountable to the court rather than the Parliament. ...(Interruptions)...
- MR. CHAIRMAN: Please, Dr. Maitreyan. Let the hon. Minister speak. ... (*Interruptions*)... Please sit down.
- THE MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF PARLIAMENTARY AFFAIRS AND THE MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF PLANNING (SHRI RAJEEV SHUKLA): Sir, as you are aware, as per their request, the Prime Minister had come here to reply all the queries which they wanted to raise, all the clarifications which they wanted to seek. ...(Interruptions)...
- DR. V. MAITREYAN: He is duty-bound to come to this House. He is not doing any meharbani. ...(Interruptions)...
- MR. CHAIRMAN: Please, Dr. Maitreyan. ...(Interruptions)... Please sit down. Please sit down. ...(Interruptions)...
- SHRI RAJEEV SHUKLA: Now, again, hon. Venkaiah Naiduji has raised this issue. I will find out the convenience of the Prime Minister to come to this House. ...(Interruptions)... You can't insist. ...(Interruptions)...
- SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: Sir, during the days of Jawaharlal Nehruji, even during the days of Atal Bihari Vajpayeeji, the Prime Minister used to come to the House regularly. Then, why is the Prime Minister avoiding this House? He is a Member of this House. ...(Interruptions)...
 - SHRI RAJEEV SHUKLA: He is not avoiding this House. ... (Interruptions)...
- MR. CHAIRMAN: Venkaiahji, please. ...(Interruptions)... All right. ...(Interruptions)...
- SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: They had given a specific assurance. When is the Prime Minister coming here? ...(Interruptions)...

MR. CHAIRMAN: Venkaiahji, please sit down. ...(Interruptions)... Please. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD (Bihar): Again, Mr. Rajeev Shukla is saying that he will see the convenience of the Prime Minister. This is equally important. Accountability is equally important. You must announce when he will be here. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. CHAIRMAN: All right. Thank you very much. ...(Interruptions)...

DR. V. MAITREYAN: The Prime Minister should come to this House. He is duty-bound to come to this House. ...(Interruptions)... He is not accountable only to court. He is accountable to Parliament also. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. CHAIRMAN: Please. Let this House behave with decorum. Please. Don't make slogans which are inadmissible, contrary to our practice. ...(Interruptions)... Please. Please. ...(Interruptions)... No, this is not correct. ...(Interruptions)... No, no. ...(Interruptions)... The House is adjourned for ten minutes.

The House then adjourned at four minutes past eleven of the clock.

The House re-assembled at fourteen minutes past eleven of the clock,

[MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN in the Chair.]

DR. V. MAITREYAN: Sir, last week, when the Prime Minister was here...(Interruptions)...

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD: Sir, the Prime Minister must come to the House and tell us whether an FIR has been filed on the missing coal files. ...(Interruptions)... Sir, there is no response from the Government. ...(Interruptions)...

DR. V. MAITREYAN: Sir, last week...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Let us hear the Leader of the Opposition.

THE LEADER OF THE OPPOSITION (SHRI ARUN JAITLEY): Mr. Deputy Chairman, Sir, the discussion on the missing coal files in this House is incomplete. This House was assured that the Prime Minister himself would give an explanation and answer the queries raised by Members.

I must concede that on one day the hon. Prime Minister was, in fact, here to answer them. But because of some disturbance by two of our colleagues, you adjourned the House and, therefore, the entire business passed over to the next day. Since then we have been almost requesting daily, but this item is not coming on the agenda. I am given to understand that tomorrow morning the Prime Minister leaves for the G-20 and will, therefore, not be available. Are we to understand by this process this whole issue gets abandoned and, therefore, will not be responded to? Or will the Government just tell us what time the Prime Minister is coming? We can have that agenda and then we can proceed with the rest of the business of the House.

SHRI RAJEEV SHUKLA: Sir, earlier also the hon. Leader of the Opposition has mentioned this issue. Earlier also, the Prime Minister had come. Since the debate was going on, it is inconclusive. The Coal Minister has already made a Statement and clarifications have been sought. The Prime Minister was to intervene. I have requested the Prime Minister. Immediately after Zero Hour, he will be here to intervene.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: That is an assurance. Now, we can proceed.

PAPERS LAID ON THE TABLE

Statement on Quarterly Review of the trends in receipts and expenditure in relation to the Budget at the end of the financial year 2012-13

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF FINANCE (SHRI NAMO NARAIN MEENA): Sir, I lay on the Table, under sub-section (1) of Section 7 of the Fiscal Responsibility and Budget Management Act, 2003, a copy (in English and Hindi) of the Statement on Quarterly Review of the trends in receipts and expenditure in relation to the Budget at the end of the financial year 2012-13. [Placed in Library. *See* No. L.T. 9703/15/13]

Notifications of Ministry of Law and Justice

THE MINISTER OF COMMUNICATIONS AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND THE MINISTER OF LAW AND JUSTICE (SHRI KAPIL SIBAL): Sir, I lay on the Table, under sub-section (3) of Section 169 of the Representation of the People Act, 1951, a copy (in English and Hindi) of the Ministry of Law and Justice (Legislative Department) Notification No. S.O. 2470 (E), dated the 14th August, 2013, publishing the Conduct of Elections (Amendment) Rules, 2013 [Placed in Library. *See* No. L.T. 9650/15/13]

Annual accounts (2011-12) of the Airports Economic Regulatory Authority of India, New Delhi

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF CIVIL AVIATION (SHRI K. C. VENUGOPAL): Sir, I lay on the Table, under sub-section (4) of Section 35 of the Airports Economic Regulatory Authority Act, 2008, a copy (in English and Hindi) of the Annual Accounts of the Airports Economic Regulatory Authority of India (AERA), New Delhi, for the year 2011-12, and the Audit Report thereon. [Placed in Library. *See* No. L.T. 9165/15/13]

Notifications of the Ministry of Finance

SHRI NAMO NARAIN MEENA: Sir, I lay on the Table —

- A copy each (in English and Hindi) of the following Notifications of the Ministry of Finance (Department of Revenue), under Section 74 of the Prevention of Money Laundering Act, 2002, along with Explanatory Memoranda:—
 - G.S.R. 557 (E), dated the 19th August, 2013, publishing the Prevention of Money-laundering (Issuance of Provisional Attachment Order) Rules, 2013.
 - (2) G.S.R. 558 (E), dated the 19th August, 2013, publishing the Prevention of Money-laundering (Taking Possession of Attached or Frozen Properties Confirmed by the Adjudicating Authority) Rules, 2013.
 - (3) G.S.R. 559 (E), dated the 19th August, 2013, publishing the Prevention of Money-laundering (Forms, Search and Seizure or Freezing and the Manner of Forwarding the Reasons and Material to the Adjudicating Authority, Impounding and Custody of Records and the Period of Retention) (Amendment) Rules, 2013. [Placed in Library for (1) to (3) *See* No. L.T. 9698/15/13]
- ii. A copy each (in English and Hindi) of the following Notifications of the Ministry of Finance (Department of Revenue), under Section 159 of the Customs Act, 1962, along with Explanatory Memoranda:—
 - S.O. 2327 (E), dated the 31st July, 2013, amending Notification No. S.O. 748 (E), dated the 3rd August, 2001, to substitute certain entries in the original Notification.

- (2) S.O. 2329 (E), dated the 1st August, 2013, regarding Exchange rate of conversion of Foreign currency into Indian currency or *vice-versa* for the purpose of assessment of imported and export goods.
- (3) S.O. 2467 (E), dated the 14th August, 2013, regarding Exchange rate for conversion of Foreign Currency into Indian currency or *vice-versa* for the purpose of assessment of imported and export goods.
- (4) S.O. 2468 (E), dated the 14th August, 2013, amending Notification No. S.O. 748 (E), dated the 3rd August, 2001, to substitute certain entries in the original Notification. [Placed in Library for (1) to (4) See No. L.T. 9694/15/13]
- iii. A copy each (in English and Hindi) of the following Notifications of the Ministry of Finance (Department of Revenue), under Section 296 of the Income Tax Act, 1961, along with Explanatory Memoranda:—
 - (1) S.O. 1491 (E), dated the 10th June, 2013, publishing the Income-tax (Sixth Amendment) Rules, 2013.
 - (2) S.O. 2493 (E), dated the 19th August, 2013, notifying the National Iranian Oil Company as the foreign company and the MoU entered into between the Government of India in the Ministry of Petroleum and Natural Gas and the Central Bank of Iran on 20th January, 2013. [Placed in Library for (1) to (2) *See* No. L.T. 9695/15/13]

Report (2012:No.16 of 2013) of Comptroller and Auditor General of India

SHRI NAMO NARAIN MEENA: Sir, I lay on the Table, under clause (1) of article 151 of the Constitution, a copy (in English and Hindi) of the Report of the Comptroller and Auditor General of India for the year ended March, 2012: No.16 of 2013: Union Government (Civil), Autonomous Bodies – Performance Audit. [Placed in Library. *See* No. L.T. 9708/15/13]

REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON PETITIONS

ÁCIS ³CÁTOTO ΦÃŒŒŪŪŒĢĻOŨ¸IS (^¢Ō¸ΦŪŒĠ) : 'ŒŒŒŢŌ, 'Œ ŪŒŒŢŌ, 'Œ ŪŒĢŌÐ ĻŒŒŌĐŌ, 1995 'Œ ÃŒŒŒŌĐ ŪŒ >>>O< -ŒŒŒŒO ŪÚ¸ŒŒ ¾O>OS ĻŒŒ *OOO Ō¸ü μΦΟ*ΌŪΩŌ Ō¸ü μΦΟ*ΌŪΩŌ ÃŌ*ΌΨΟ ŪÚŌ <ŪÚ ÃŒŒ ÃŒŒŒÃŒ ĀŪYŒ>ŒÃŒÃŒŒ ŒĂŒŒŒ (†100€Œ YŒŒŒ ΦŒĒŒ Î) -ŒĂŢŒĨO ŪÚ¸ĬŨŌ ÆŒĒ.

Advisory

RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE BUSINESS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: I have to inform Members that the Business Advisory Committee in its meeting held on the 2nd of September, 2013, has allotted time for Government Legislative Business, as follows:-

Business		Time Allowed
1.	Consideration and passing of following Bills:-	
	(a) The Constitution (One Hundred and Twentieth Amendment) Bill, 2013.	Three hours (To be discussed together)
	(b) The Judicial Appointments Commission Bill, 2013.	(Instead of four hours as allotted earlier)
	(c) The Representation of the People (Second Amendment and Validation) Bill, 2013.	One hour
	2. Consideration and passing of the following Bills, after they are passed by Lok Sabha:–	One hour
	(a) The Right to Information (Amendment) Bill, 2013.	(Instead of one hour and thirty minutes as allotted earlier)
	(b) The Narcotic Drugs and Psychotropic Substances (Amendment) Bill, 2011.	One hour
	(c) The Pension Fund Regulatory and Development Authority Bill, 2011.	Two hours
	(d) The Rajiv Gandhi National Aviation University Bill, 2013.	One hours
	(e) The Civil Aviation Authority Bill, 2013.	One hour
	(f) The Prohibition of Employment as Manual Scavengers and their Rehabilitation Bill, 2012.	Two hour
	(g) The Indira Gandhi National University for Women Bill, 2013.	Two hours

REPORTS OF THE COMMITTEE ON SUBORDINATE LEGISLATION

SHRIMATI MAYA SINGH (Madhya Pradesh): Sir, I beg to present the following reports (in English and Hindi) of the Committee on Subordinate Legislation:—

- * Two Hundred and Eighth Report on Statutory Orders laid on the Table of the Rajya Sabha during the 228th Session;
- * Two Hundred and Ninth Report on the Hallmarking Scheme and Certain Rules/Regulations framed under the Bureau of Indian Standard Act, 1986;
- * Two Hundred and Tenth Report on (i) the Cigarettes and other Tobacco Products (Prohibition of Advertisement and Regulation of Trade and Commerce, Production, Supply and Distribution) Rules, 2004; and (ii) Kandla Port Trust (Authorization of Pilots) Regulations, 1964 Implementation of 163rd Report of the Committee;
- * Two Hundred and Eleventh Report on the Border Roads Engineering Services Group 'A' (Amendment) Rules, 1988; and
- * Two Hundred and Twelfth Report on Delay in Framing of Subordinate Legislation under the Acts of Parliament and Delay in the Laying of Rules/Regulations/Orders on the Table of the House.

MATTERS RAISED WITH PERMISSION

Pathetic condition of roads and Highways, particularly the Delhi-Jaipur Highway

DR. CHANDAN MITRA (Madhya Pradesh): Mr. Deputy Chairman, Sir, through you, I wish to draw the attention of the House to an issue that is featuring regularly in our media, which is the state of the National Highway No. 8 from Delhi to Jaipur. Sir, this is a National Highway. It is being upgraded under the supervision of the National Highways Authority of India. Sir, it is really strange that for months, absolutely chaotic conditions are prevailing on this Highway, and particularly, after the monsoon, there are huge potholes, diversions are incomplete, and it is taking eight to ten hours to cover a distance that used to be covered in three hours' time.

Sir, it is on the basis of this terrible state of affairs that I have a few issues to raise with the Government, through you, about the highways, their supervision, their construction and their maintenance and management. I am a regular road user. I drive myself and use these highways. I have not understood as to why it takes so long to construct or upgrade highways which are done within just months anywhere else in the world. Highway construction upgrades are started even before land acquisition is complete, and so, the contracted company keeps saying that sorry, land has not been acquired, utilities have not been shifted, and, therefore, they can't do anything. Why is it happening like this? Why can't construction start only after all these things are done?

Sir, most importantly, even in this terrible and pathetic state of the Highway, NH-8, toll is being charged. People are being subjected to misery and harassment. Their cars and lorries are being damaged beyond repair and yet, they have to pay for the use of this absolutely potholed and hellish highway. Sir, it is absolutely pathetic. The tolls are kept on increasing and the Government is mercilessly charging toll for subjecting people to this harassment. Sir, diversions are not constructed properly, and with those diversions, cars are damaged even further.

Sir, I want to know from the Government whether anybody actually supervises these highways. I have repeatedly suggested that the Ministers in charge should actually drive down some of these highways and see for themselves as to what they are subjecting people to. Sir, I know that NH-65, which connects Moradabad to a place called Bajpur, is absolutely unusable. There are potholes bigger than craters on the Moon. The other Highway, NH-87, from Rampur to Uttarakhand, is in the same State. Sir, how does one get to Uttarakhand if this is the state of affairs? It is a hill State. It is very badly damaged and, I think, this matter must be addressed.

DR. GYAN PRAKASH PILANIA (Rajasthan): Sir, I associate myself with the matter raised by Dr. Chandan Mitra.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Yes, names of all those who associate may be added.

ΑὐΒ ³ἀ/ἀ/Ο ἀΑὐΤΕἰϋ Ο ιάξε μόθ, ιβ (↑¢0, ἀΟ Ο ΦΦ) : ΤΟ Ειδενιμό, τὰ ‡ΑΟ ≫ἀΑΟμό Ο ΦΕ ΑὐΟΕΟ Α΄ΧΑμό Ο Ο ιάθε Αὐτο Το Ιού, ἐὐτο Ετάε.

ÁCB ¯CAĄÃCOĐO Ů ÚCO POCIÃO PÍCO XO (ÝCA O ONO) : ÃO Ů ŤÃO ¾ÃÃŲ Ô Đà ÃCCEÔ <ÃCOĐÃO<™Ü ĐÚ ŮO ÆĐE. **ÁCB †ČEÖ ¯CĐƯỆ Ö ´CŒEČĄÜ**(, Õ•CÃECO™) : ÃO Ů ŤÃO ¾ÃÃŲ Ô Đà ÃCCEÔ †¯Ö™E †ČEO ČOUČE ÃO ŽÔ Ü ĐÚ № ÃCCEÔ †ČEÔ.

ÆĐE.

ÁÓB †×®ò√Ö 'Θ̈→Θ˙Ã' ≔ἀΖέ('Ο˙μο' ˙Ο̈̀ឝ@̄,O˙) : 'Ο͂ΦŒ̄ ψο˙Ο, 'Ο˙ ¾Ο˙Β ‡ÃΟ ¾Ο̈́ΑΟμο˙ Ο˙ ἀÃΟŒΟ †˙Ō˙Φċ †Ο˙ΟΟἀΘὲ ÃΟ˙ ²Ο˙ τἰ Οὐ. ὑΘΌ ÆΘΕ. SHRI PREM CHAND GUPTA (Bihar): Sir, I also associate myself with the matter raised by Dr. Chandan Mitra.

Modernization of Balamau Railway Station in Hardoi District of Uttar Pradesh

΄ ΘΕΙΘΕΨΙΌ, '200 × Θ΄ Ο Θ΄ Α΄ ΘΕ Α΄ ΜΕ Θ΄ Θ΄ Ο Θ΄ ΑΘΕΟ Α΄ ΑΘ

†Ϋ́O. 'ČṢ O ĀÖ¸ ĐƯƠ, ũ ĂČE † Φڳ ĐĒO ÆÜ «ĐÚ ²CO» CO 'CO¾ ¸ ĐƯỚĐ ÃÖ ĐƯỚ 'Ö¸ Ü 'CƯỚƯ 'ÖÄÜÜÜ LƯƠ † ČṢ Ü «ĐÚ 'CO¾ «CƯÁ "Ç Ü "Ç ÜÄÜÜÜÜ" (VƯƠ † ČĢ Ü - ČĢ Ü - ČŪŲÜÖ • CO
 , YŒ ĐƯ LƯỚCO CO CỦU "C CƯỚƯ CỦU "CO + CỦU "C + TỔ "C - CỦU "C + TỔ "C - CỦƯỚƯ "C

Demand for Central Government's intervention to render speedy justice in matters of atrocities on dalits

ÁÖB †¾ÄVÖQ üQÃÖEüÛú∢&ÖÖÇA& (^¢Ö¸ü "Ö¤@Ŏ) : -ÖŸÖÖÖÖ¤ü ^ÖÃÖ°ÖÖÖÄÖ ÖVÖ ÖVE**Ö**®¶Ö, ´Ö †ÖÖÖÓ ´ÖÖµÖ′Ö ÃÖE ¤ē,Ö Ôé †¢rij ü ¤ĕ»ÖÖÖE Ôé %írÖj ü †Ök ∞rfÖ •ÖÖE †ŸµÖYÖÖj ü ÆĞE jiÆê ÆÜ ÛvŸ»C†Ö'Ö ÆĞE jiÆê ÆÜ ^®ÖÓé ÃOBOĐO 'CĒ < ĐÚ ÝOĐOS, U 'OĐÃO ÆÐ^ÃO ĐÁ +UOPŌ 'CĒ »OPŌO "OĐĒNO ÆÐE. 'OÆÐĒŅŪ, "OÐ OPO ĐÁ ±ÚÝOĐO) ÞÍ DÁ ÝODÐO ÜÖĞÜĞENDI "ÇE<Ûú <®†Ö, İİTÖLÇÖ ¤ÃĞ, Ö∙Ö ®ÖÖÖÜÚ ¤¥×ÖYÖ ÄÖ, ÜÖÖÖ ÄĞEÜÖÖ>ÖS "ÇEÖ, Ü "Ö, Ü ÃÖÖLÇ® ÛÚ, ÅÖÖÇÖÖ "ÖÖÆÜÖÖ £CC. ×ÔvÃCS ±ưởciốo ở ở ã ÃCC‡® Ôv **biố** 90 ú **c**iốn có các . •CPÔ ^ÃO ÃO ÃO ũCCO ®E Ôv**£ô** ×Ôv ´C ÚCO×OB *ČEÔ ở ở ở ÃŒŢĠ Ŷŧā ÛứÞŶŒ, ŸŸŸÔ ^ÃŨ ÃŒŒĸĸŒ <ŶŢŎ, ijŢĠŢĠŶĠ ^ÃŨ ¤ĕĸŨŎ ÛŰĠ ŒŶŶÃŨÚ ŸŒ, ijŢŸŎŶŌ •µŒĸŮ ™ổờ CỘU xÔư,CÔ xÔú 3ÁPEU †ÖY ÔĐƯ PÚ,ĐỀ TÔ,U Ô° PÔĐU ĐĐƯ ĐƯ. ĐƯ ÝQ,CÔ... ÔĐƯ ĐƯ VỘ, ^Ã CÔ Đ 2Ô0×U ^ÃÔ Ã CỐCÓ Ô° <±ú†ÖtÔTÖÜÜ ¤ÜrÖÖ ÆĞEÔ »ÖĞÜĞÜ †3ÖS ŸÖÖÚ ÛĞÜĞEÔ XÖÜĞYÖÖ 6 PÖÆĞ ÆĞEÔÆÜ. <±ú†ÖtÔTÖÜÜ 3ÖS †ÖĞGÖÖÜ ÛĞ</p> 200∞ù ±dÝCRAO>ND ¯058×0ÃO ÙĒ;0™O ¯0€ ¤ër00 ÆĒ¢O. ‡ÃOS YO, Œ ũ ÃO€ •00×060, ù ¯0€ לixCRAOO YOURO ¯0€ ×Ã0•QuO Ōã¯00, ù Đư*g đ*iểu cũ Đườ †ô, đềo, †Đườo cũs ¤isió, •đề s**ặp đó** Đướ °pho đợo "đỡ" là đậi, ^Ã đồ là xã Ç™**lớ**o Đườ Âđô cũ là 6 % cũ jũ »ŎŸŎĹ... ‡ÃŎ ÃŎŎŎŎŎ ŰĿ³ŪS <±ú†ÖţŶŢŎ;ܤĿÖÔÆţŶĴŌĠ»ŎÃŎ ŶĿţ®ÆMMŶŶĿŎŶŎŨú,ŴĿŶÃŎŎŰŎŶŎŎŎ <±ú†ÖţŶŢŎ;Ü ÃČE ×TÔUÔNO ×TŮÖO, TO ĐƯA ĐƯỢC'Ô TẾC ^ÃÔ ĐƯỚC TỚ ÔCC TỚ ĐƯA ĐƯƯƠC... ¾Ô QUÔ ĐƯA TỐ Ú ĐƯA "TỐ TỚ TỐ CHỐ TỔ TỐ Â ĐÃÃ ĐÃÃ ÔưB ÔưQU**ÔBÔXE**B Ôư**đẹ Ô** Tế Ôú, ũ t**hê** Đốc. ×ô" đóc xa Đốc 3ởE ÔưB °ĐÔ ĐÔÚ <Ôú xiệ Đố ÔưB *Đ*ết Hợc Ôú, **đố**0 xB Ý Độ D †ů ü °b/o⊳ő/Ö ¯ÖÖ™ã Ôá ÔúÖ^ÃĞ⊳Ö ü Ôá >ð±¾ö ü Ôá «ð Ö ¾ÖŒÛuß Ôuß ÆÜuÖÖ Ôuß <±ú†Ö‡ðtÖ ü ®ÖŒÖÖÖ>Ö ¯Ö ü ¤Φ 00 Ού, ΦΚΟΟύ, Ε 900EC 00>0 † 0, Ε ^ÃOO € 90F00>>0/0 30/08+0E Oude +0>0 'CE ×0+0KO פΦ00 YQ,OO... ‡ÃO YO, Œ O Oud †90000 †0.0 308 ×9,00 u 706000 70 Ade viel Ade ield Ade. 70 †00Ade voeu †7080 0 0ú,000 400400 Adexoú ×30E008 °ĐÔTÔ ĐÁ ∞OÃÔ NÒ ĐĐÁ ĐứA ÆBYUÔ ĐƯỜ ĐÁÃO °ĐÔEC CÔNO ĐÁ Wĩ Ô ỦI 20°ĐÔUÔ YÔUÔ ÆU ^ÃÔĐÁ 'Ô ỦI XÂON ĐE ^ÃÔĐƯA •0000 "004800 ATU ^9006 «0,0 <±ú†0†0†0 ü 904a ATC ATU. ‡ÃOS YO NEU ÃO •00¤ Ü 60 ATC EO, ^ÃÖ 'ŐĞĞ ÛVÂĞ 3'ÖS ÆLÜÖPÊ HÖÆĞÖÆĞ^ÃÖ 'ČE ^ŠĞHÖÖ EĞÖ... †ÖÖPÊ †Ö¤ÇHÖĞYÖ ×ÖÆŸÃ™ÇÜ ÃÖVEĞÖ ÛVÆĞ ÛVÆĞ EĞÖ ÔÁ 'Ő, ĐÁÑO ĐỚC ĐÁ MÁ Ở, Ú × ĐƯỢNG "ÝPÔLICO" •CÓ LIĐƯƠ ĐÃU XÔU XÃC ĐÁÃO ĐƯỚC XÃO ĐÃO NÃC NÃC. Ở ĐƯỚC MỘO, Ở TỞ ĐỚC - "CÔ-μÔ"Ô - ÃĈÊ Ûĕ¦ŭ -ÃÕ, ĐƯƯỜ, Ŭ -ÃĈE μỐÆÜ + "CÔS»Ô - ĐÚ, ŬÖÔ -ÆĐE-ĐÚ - ¾ÆÜ +ÃÔ ČE ×ĐŮÔS»Ô -×Đ. - "CŨ-ÔĎPÔ, -ÆŬ, ΨÖDÞÖÖ - †Ō, Ŭ ×FüÜÖ»Ö'Ö ¯Ü¤#Ö Ûé ×Ûú™ÖÜ ü×Ö»ÜE ÜE •ÜÜE ¤#»ÖVÜE Ûé ÃÜÜEÖ †®ÖÜJÖ Æ#TÖ ÆÜ, ^®'ÜE Û#¦ü ÃÖ ÛJÜ Ü ü ‡O'Ü #BB®Ö ÔÚ, Ē TÖ, Ü ^9F.Ē 9BÖQJÖ ×¤BÖÖK... TÖÖPÜE ŰEĞE 2ÖBÖPÜE ÛĞÖ ÃÖĞJÖ ×¤DÖÖ, TÃÖDE ×>ÖK Ü TÖÖDÜĞ -ÖPJÖRÖÖPÜ Ûú ŸÖÖ ÆÉE.

DR. T. N. SEEMA (Kerala): Sir, I associate myself with the matter raised by the hon. Member.

SHRI M. P. ACHUTHAN (Kerala): Sir, I also associate myself with the matter raised by the hon. Member.

Gang-rape of a woman by police in Ghaziabad

304-EU + 03070 AEU • 000 × 0 000 v 0 000 v 0 000 v 000

ÁÚB ²Ú-Q¿Ö "CÜSĐÚú: "CỐ TƯỚ¢ CÓ CỐ TỔ VỚ "CÁ CÓ CỐ TỔ VỚ "CÁ CÓ VỚ LÃU VÚÚ QUÂS > Đీ CÓ Á Ố ĐƯỚN VỤ 105 (CE...(**¾ĐÃ: CÝ)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: It is the gangrape of a woman. ..(Interruptions).. You please stick to the subject. ..(Interruptions)..

ÁÖR ÃŪƯỚG Ö "Ớీ Ü× ỞÃÖ (^¢O¸Ü - Θ̈¤•ġO) : •ΟΘΕ ÃΟΨρΟΫΟ ÆÜ, ¾ÃÆB ²ΟΟ»O ¸ÆĒ ÆÜ....(**¾Ãê Θ̈™ð)...**^¢O¸Ü - Θ̄¤•ġO - ΘŒ ÃΟΨρΟΫΟ ΑΕ̈ - ΟÆΦΘ ΥΟρΟ ÆË(**¾Ãê Θ̈™δ)...**

ÁÖB [©]Ö, ġÖ † ÝÜRÐÖ>Ö (^¢Ö¸ü [°]Ö¤ġŎ) : ÃÖ¸ÿ ŒµÖÖ ¸Ö•µÖ Ûé ¾ÄÄܵÖ ³ÜB µÖÆÖÔ ^ŠÖ< •ÖÖ√ÖÜ?...**(¾ĎİÖ°Ö**)...

ÁĞB ²Ú-ÜÇÖ ¯ÜÜSAÛÚ: ¶ÖÜ\$> **Ö**Ü ÁĞE™Ü Ü 105 ´ÜÇ ¯ÜB>ÖÄÖ ÛÚß ¶ÖS>ÜB ²Ü¢Üß »ÖÝÜB ÝÖÖ> **ÌB** ´ÜÇ <ÛÚ ¯ÜB>ÖÄÖ † −ÜBOÖÚÚ ÛÆB YÖÖ> **İB** ´ÜÇ ¯ÜB>ÖÄÖ ÜÉ ¶**E...(¾ØÖZÖÜĞ)....**

****OLE _OFO YOLEON-O µOD=84:** ĀŌ_Ü ¾6E ĀO\$OB ×YO_G*YOO_Ü Æ**CL**EYO< ÆÜ. •OLE ≈**OL**E »OOFO ²O*OLE CLE ¾6E ³OB ×YO_G*YOO_Ü ÆÜLE ÝO< ÆÜ....**(¾00%-OOFO)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: If all speak together, I can't hear. ..(Interruptions)... All are talking together. I can't hear. †ÜÜ 2050 • 00‡ <(300000)...

ÁÜS 2Ŭ-ÜÇÜ -ÜÜSÂÚÚ: <ÛÚ -ÜĞƏNÄÖ †-ÜĞƏÜÚÚ ÛÚS ÝÜD>**B** ´ÜÇ -ÜĞƏNÄÖ ÛÁ »ŒŒŒŒŒ <ÛÚ °»Ü™Ü ´ÜE ¤ŒÜÇÜ ¤**G.....(34756-ÜÜ)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: You stick to the subject. ..(Interruptions).. Don't change the subject. ..(Interruptions)..

ΑὐΒ 20- Q5 " ϭϢ϶ῶύ: ^ %ΕὖΘΘΕ < Οὐ ° »ঔ™ὰ 'ΘΕ 'ΟὧΑΟΟύ¸ὰ < Ού μΟΦΑΝ'Ο΄ Οὖ ΑΌΘΕΟ • ΟΘΕ ×ανώ» Ν΄ Οὐβ Εὐβ, ^ ÃΟΟΘΕ ÃΟΘΕΟ ⁻ΟΟΟΟ-ΤΟΟΟΟ »Ο⊳ ΊΟὐΘΕ «ΘΕ 'ΘΕ» ΟÃΟ Οὐ ΑΌΘΕΟ × Ο»ΟΟύ¸ὰ ¸ΘΟ ×ΟύμοΩ.....**(*40%-00*4)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: It is a question of gang-rape of a woman. ..(Interruptions)..

ÁĠS 2Û-Qċ ŌĠSĐÚ: ^ÃƯỚ¢ ÃƯỚ¢ ¸ễÖ ĐÚ, JFÔ¢ Đీ 2ƯƠ¤ Ů ^ÃƯƯỚ¢ »ŒƯ U »>ΦƯỚ... ^ÃƯỚ¢ <™G< Ở ĐƯỚ> **Û** »ŒƯÜ »>Ö<, ^ÃƯỚƯỚ **B** »ŒƯÜ »ƠB † Ở, Ù ^ÃƯỚƯỚ †; »ƠB »Ò ¾ØB>> ϼƯỚ¢ 2˚9°O »>ΦƯỚ.....**(¾ØĐ&ŤŨŤŶ)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Stick to the subject. ..(Interruptions)..

ÁĠB ²ీ-QċÖ "ŒSĐÚ: ^¶ĐĐĐĐ ^ÃÕÃŒ ÛứĐĐ ×ÛÚ ÆÜÖ ‡ÃÖ ¾B>> piŒÊ ÛứÊ ‡Û'QŒŒ'Ŭ "Ö¸Ü † "Ö»ÖD> Ü ÛÚ¸Ü ¤ŤŒ....**(¾DŽ-ÖT**)...

ÁÜB ੴġÖ †YÜZÖ>Ö: ÃÖ¸Ü µÖÆÜ ॐÄÄĞÜÖ ¸Ö•µÖ ÛúÖ ÆÜ....**(¾ÖZĕ-ÖFÖ)**...

T**CE , Ở Ở ÝŒĐÔNÔ , ĐÔĐ-ĐÃ**: ÃÔ, Ų , Õ+µÔ ĐÁ ¾ÃÂQUÔ ĐƯỀ , PŒĐÔ ĐỮÃÜE ^ SỐ, ĐÔ • CÔ ÃŨ CHỮ Œ ÆÉP...**.(¾ĎÃĐ-ĐĒP)...**

ÁÖB 2Û-ÛÇÖ ¯ÜÜSÂÛÚ: ÃŐ¸Ψ ¯Û ÛÚÆÐÐÖ ″ÖÐEÐÖÖ ÆÐE×ÛÚ •ÛPÔ ¸ĒÖ ÛÚ¸ÐÐE ¾Ö»Ü; 20»ÖÖYÛÚÖ¸**ß** ¯Ū®»ÖÃÖ †−ÖßöÖÛÚ ÛÚB YŐD> B ÃÜE •ŒŨÚ¸Ü ¸ĒÖ ÛÚ¸ĐŰÈ YÜÜE ¯ÜÐEÐ ¤ÄÖ ÛÚŮ...(¾**ÚÐAÐ-ŰÐÐ**)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: The subject is permitted by the Chairman. ..(Interruptions).. The subject is permitted by the Chairman. ..(Interruptions).. The subject is permitted. ..(Interruptions)..

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: We always take up the issue of rape. ..(Interruptions)..

ÁÖB 20-QÇ - TÜSSÜ ú: ÃŐ Ç Ç ‡ÃŐ 'ÖMEYŐ Û UB • COCÓ ÆÜEYB "CO-ÆÜK »Û ú ^ ¶Ö -ÜB» CÃŐ ¾O» CŒ Û e -ÖB" e Û UÛFY-ÃOB Ç **0-**0904/OO ú YOOO d/CŒ; CO-CO» O ECA?...**(¾D/A-OOF)**...

ÁĞB 🧐 QÖ † YÜRÖDƏÖ : ÃÖ ÇÜ PÜVEÜ Ç**Ö**°PÖ ÛXÖ 100'ÖDƏÖ ÆÜ....(**340'X2-00'9)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Nareshji, we have taken up the issue of rape when it happened in other States also. ..(Interruptions)..

ÁÜB 2Ô-QEÖ - CÜSÂÚ : ^ QĐƯỢC ĐƯỢC ĐƯỢC ĐƯƠC ĀCO - Q- QĐƯỢC ÁCO - ĀCO -

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: That is a very serious issue. So, we take it up. ..(*Interruptions*).. Everybody admits that it is a serious issue. ..(*Interruptions*)..

ΑCB 2G (ÇO ˙CD\$ΘÚ: ^ %EŒŒĒ ĆB>CÃO ÛΔΒ Υ΄CD> B ˙CE • CCOÚ¸ Ü ‡ÃO YO¸ ŒĒ Ū OƯO Υ΄CCOB¸ Ü † ˙O¸ Ö + Ο ὑμΟΩ.....**(¾DX+CD*Q)...**ÃO¸ Ü μΘΕ Ü 2 ˙CEÃO Æ B Υ΄COΘOS, Ü ˙C™GTO Æ Ü....**(¾DX+CD*Q)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: When it happened in Maharashtra, we took it up. ..(Interruptions)..

ÁÖB **20-ÖgÖ TÖÜSÜDÚ**: ÃÖ Ü ×ÖPÖ TÖ Ü Ü ÜLÖPÜRÖ YADKÄAECÖ ÄÖDÖÖ»ÖPÜE ÛLB ×Ö´TÖ₽Ö,ß ÆÜ..**(34DKEÖPÖ)...**

ÁÖB ¶Ö, <mark>qö † YÜZÖD>Ö:</mark> †Ö•Ö ∞¤ö>»ÖB ′ÜE ÃÖÖYÖ ′Ü™ÆÖÖ<Ó ÆŒLŌ Æü...**(¾ÖZÖÖÖT).**...

ÁÜB ÁÖVÖB; Ö "ÖQÜ×ÖAÖD: <ÁÖÖ "ÖFBB 20000"Ö "ÖDÆÜK......(34002009)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Mr. Brajesh, your time is over. ..(Interruptions)..

ÁÖB ŢÖÖÖ ÛŒÖÖXÖ µÖÖ¤ÆÖ (׺ŒÖŢ) : ÃŐŢŲ ×ºŒŎŢŬ ŰEŢĞEŐ <ÃŐB 'Ö™ÆÖÖ<Ó ÆĞEŢÆB ÆŬ....**(¾ÖXĞ-ÖĞ)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Nareshji, when it comes to the question of rape, it being such a heinous and horrendous crime, wherever it happens, we have taken it up. When it happened in Maharashtra, we discussed.

ÁÖB TÖ ÇÖ TÝÜKÖNÖ: ÆŬÖ TÖRMÁÖ ¤ÝÜE....(¾ÖKÖTÖT)

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: You give notice.

ÁÖB 9Ö @Ö †ÝÖZÖ>Ö: ÆŬÖ 9ÖB™ÃÖ ¤ÝÖE....(¾ÖZÖ-ÖÖ9)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: You can give notice. ..(Interruptions)...

Nareshji, you can give notice. †ÖÖ WWÃÖ ¤ð ¤Ö...(30000)...

Atrocities on women, atrocities on *dalits*, we always take up these issues. ..(*Interruptions*)..

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU (Karnataka): Sir, they are friends with the Congress. .. (*Interruptions*).. Let Mr. Rajeev Shukla make a compromise with these people. .. (*Interruptions*)..

ÁÖB ÃÖYÖŞ:Ö "ÖÇÜ×ÖÁÖÖ:†Ö ÖÖÉ »>Ö< µÖÆÜ ÆB>ÛvÖ ÃÖÖ ×**XÃ**ÖQÖ Æ**ÖK**ÖÖ....**.(¾DXÆÖÖFÖ)...**

SHRI DEREK O'BRIEN (West Bengal): Sir, how can I start? ..(Interruptions)..

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: You start. ..(Interruptions)... It is going on record. ..(Interruptions).. You start please. ..(Interruptions)..

SHRI DEREK O'BRIEN: Sir, .. (Interruptions)..

ΑὐΒ ἀΫΟΝ ἀἦΟΝ ΔΑὖΕΨ("Ο μ"Ο ˙ Ο ˙ ΦΕΟ) : Α͂Ο ¸Ψ μ"Ο ΕΨ • Ο ˙ Ο ˙ ΜΕΟ ΄ Ο ˙ ΜΕΟ ΄ Ο ˙ ΜΕΟ ΄ Ο ˙ ΜΕΟ ΄ ΔΕΨ μ"Ο ΕΨ ²Ο ΕΨΟ Α΄ ΕΨ × Ο ˙ ΘΕΟ ΄ Ο ˙ ΜΕΟ ΄ Ο ˙ ΦΕΟ Α΄ ΕΨ ΕΨΟ ΄ Ο ˙ ΜΕΟ ΄ Ο ˙ ΨΕΟ ΄ Ο ˙

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: No, no, it is not going on record. ..(Interruptions).. Only what Mr. Derek O'Brien says will go on record. ..(Interruptions).. Nothing else is going on record. ..(Interruptions).. You start Mr. Derek O'Brien. ..(Interruptions)..

SHRI DEREK O'BRIEN: Sir, please reset the watch. ..(Interruptions)..

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Please start Mr. Derek O'Brien. ..(Interruptions)...

Rupalaji, it is not going on record...(3000)...

SHRI PARSHOTTAM KHODABHAI RUPALA: *

SHRI SATISH CHANDRA MISRA: *

Need to take urgent steps to improve state of human organ donations across the country

SHRI DEREK O'BRIEN (West Bengal): Sir, the subject I am going to speak on will not evoke such a sharp political divide. Thank you so much for this opportunity.

Sir, India has one of the worst records when it comes to human organ donation. In fact, every year there are as many as three lakh patients looking for kidney transplants.

Sir, one way to spread awareness of human organ donation is to let people know that they can actually pledge their bodies and anywhere between 4-16 hours after they die, from each body you can get as many as 34 organs or tissues to change lives of 34 other people.

Sir, Tamil Nadu has had a very good example in spreading awareness about it. They got actor Kamal Hassan to lead a campaign to spread awareness about it.

-

^{*}Not recorded.

Sir, 1.4 lakh people die in road accidents every year in India. Out of that, 90,000 people are brain dead. Besides Tamil Nadu, Sir, West Bengal also has a very good record. In fact, ten lakh people in West Bengal, including former Chief Ministers of West Bengal, have pledged their bodies. This way bodies can actually be used to save the lives of other people by giving them organs. Sir, in India, we need about 25,000 transplants every year. The last year's figure for cadaver transplants was a dismal 126. This is my appeal, through you, Sir, to all Members of Parliament. I know all of us want to be remembered in our life time and that is fair enough. But if we pledge our bodies for use after death, 34 organs and tissues can be put to use. There are many NGOs which are running this campaign. In fact, last month was Organ Donation Month. I would appeal to all Members of Parliament in the Rajya Sabha and the Lok Sabha to pledge their bodies to save lives. This will also help in reducing the illegal trade of organs and their blackmarket. So, here is an appeal, Sir, to all the Members of Parliament to do something about this. Thank you, Sir.

SHRIMATI VASANTHI STANLEY (Tamil Nadu): Sir, I associate myself with the mention raised by the hon. Member.

SHRI P. RAJEEVE (Kerala): Sir, I associate myself with the mention raised by the hon. Member.

SHRI D. RAJA (Tamil Nadu): Sir, I associate myself with the mention raised by the hon. Member.

SHRIMATI KANIMOZHI (Tamil Nadu): Sir, I associate myself with the mention raised by the hon. Member.

SHRIMATI AMBIKA SONI (Punjab): Sir, I associate myself with the mention raised by the hon. Member.

DR. K. P. RAMALINGAM (Tamil Nadu): Sir, I associate myself with the mention raised by the hon. Member.

SHRI T.K. RANGARAJAN (Tamil Nadu): Sir, I associate myself with the mention raised by the hon. Member.

SHRI ANIL DESAI (Maharashtra): Sir, I associate myself with the mention raised by the hon. Member.

DR. GYAN PRAKASH PILANIA (Rajasthan): Sir, I associate myself with the mention raised by the hon. Member.

- SHRI C. M. RAMESH (Andhra Pradesh): Sir, I associate myself with the mention raised by the hon. Member.
- **ÁOB † ÜEÖ ˙ŪŪŪ; Ö ˙ŪŒŪ; ü(¸ Ö•** ÕãÜÜT) : ¨ÜÆÜE÷μ̈Ü, ¨ÜÖTÜTÜÞÖ ÃÖ¤ÃμÜ ΦE•ÜÜE ¾ÕÄÜÜÖ ˆ ŠÕĻÜÖ ÆÜ; ˙Ü † ˙ÖTÜE ŪŪË ‡ÃÜÄÜE ÃÖ²Ö˙Ü ŪŪ; ἸÜÜ ÆÆ.
- **ÁƠB ˙ΟὐΦ˙, Ö ΦΡΑΦ• Đứ , ὑ (˙ ὑ ΦΦ˙, ΦΦ˙)** : ˙Ον ΦΦ˙μΟ, ˙ΟΘΘΦΦμΟ ÃΟ ΞΑΨΑΘ ΦΦ˙ ΦΦ ΦΦ ΦΦ ΑΘΑΘμΟ ˆ × ΦΙμΟΟ ΑΕΨ, ˙Ο † ΌΘΦ Ο ἀΘΕ ‡ΑΘΑΘΦ ΑΟ 20 ˙ ὑ Ού, ΫΟΟ ΑΕΦ.
- **ÁÖB YÜ' γÞÖ ¾& ΦΦÖ** (^¢Ö¸ÖÜÜĞ) : 'ÖÆÖE γ̈Ö, 'ÖÖTÖTQHÖ ÃÖ «ÃHÞÖ °ÜE •ÖÜE ¾ÃHΦÖ ^ŠÖHÖÖ ÆÜ, 'Ö † Ö'ÜE ÛLÜE ‡ÃÖÄÜE ÃÖ 2Ö'' Ü ÛL, ÖÖÖ ÆÐE.
- **ÁŮB 2Û-ÜÇŮ ¯ÜÜSĐÚ**Ú (^¢Ů¸Ü ¯Ü¤ŒŮ) : "ŮŒĎ®ŸÜ, "ÜŸŮŸYŮ Ã٤ÃŊŮ ŮŒ •ÜŒ ¾ÃÄŬŲŮ ^ŠŮŲÜ ÆŸ, 'Ü †¯ŮŒ Đưề ‡ÃŬÃŬE ÃŮ 2Ů ¨Ü ĐÚ, ŸÜÜ ÆÉE.
- **ÁÖB £ÖXÂQ ü "ŒPŪÝŪE BÌ ÖÜKÖ** ("Θ-μό " Θ= @ 0) : "ΘΕΦΕ ΨΌ, "ΘΟΘΘΟΑΟ ÃΟ ΞÃΗΟ ΘΕ ΟΘΕ ¾ΑΝΟΟ ^ SÓLHO ÆÜ, "Θ † "ΘΘΕ Ο μόθ ‡ÃΟÃΟΕ ÃΟ 20 " Ü Ο Ú, ΘΌΟ ÆΘΕ.
- SHRI ANANDA BHASKAR RAPOLU (Andhra Pradesh): Sir, I associate myself with the mention raised by the hon. Member.
- MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: All the Members are associating themselves with the mention. I also associate myself with the mention. I have already committed to donate my organs.
- SHRI SITARAM YECHURY (West Bengal): Sir, all the leaders of our Party have pledged their bodies. ...(Interruptions)...
- SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD (Bihar): It is a very good development. We fully associate ourselves with this mention.
- MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: I also associate myself with the mention made by Shri Derek O'Brien. We should consider it. I have already committed to donate my organs. Shri Shyamal Chakraborty; not present. Shri Tarun Vijay.

Cyber security in the wake of lack of security experts and continuing cyber attacks

SHRI TARUN VIJAY (Uttarakhand): Sir, with full authority and information available to me, I can say that your location and your purchase profile are being

watched by the NSA in the USA. I am quoting today's *The Hindu*. It says that the NSA picked content from Brazilian President's phones, email and texts. India is among the list of countries watched and classified as "Friends, Enemies, or Problems?"

†Υῦς ũ 200-08» Ο Đế ς μα 100-00 Ο ĐƯ ‡Θ 100, ΜΕΑ 110 † Qũ ÃΟ Ş 6 < ÃO < Ó < ÃO 3000 * ĐÚ< • CO ÃΟ ΔΙΌ ΕΕ ΤΙΚΑ 1100 ΤΟ ΑΘΕΙΑΙΟΟ Ο ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΤΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟ ΤΕΙΚΑΙΟ ΤΟ ΕΙΚΑΙΟ ΤΕΙΚΑΙΟ ΤΕΙΚΑΙΟ ΤΕ

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Okay. Your time is over.

ÁÖB ŸÖ'YÞÖ ×¾Æ•QuÖ :*

^{*}Not recorded.

ΑΘΑ ΘΟΘΕ ΘΕ ΘΕ ΑΘΑΘΕ Α

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: I think the entire House associates.

SOME HON. MEMBERS: We also associate.

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD (Bihar): Sir, you need to note one thing that on the matter raised by Tarun Vijayji, there is a great consensus in the House and it is a great tradition for our Parliament that on the issues of national concern, we speak in one voice.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: That is very correct. I fully agree and we have always shown that kind of unity. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI P. RAJEEVE (Kerala): Sir, they have installed one server near New Delhi. It is a very important issue. It should be discussed. The Minister is here. We want a response from the Government.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Okay. Now, Shri Rajiv Pratap Rudy. ...(Interruptions)... ŸÜ¹ÞÖ •Öß ²ÜŠök...

Arrest of most notorious international terrorist responsible for several attacks

ÃOB , Φ OBSà - OTOTO ° |> 6 (ở OĐÔ) : ^-OÃO CO OÃO ° OB, ÃO ¤Ð ° Œ > OÃO ~ OD Oà Ü ÃOE ‡ÃO ¾ÃO O ° OÃO ° O

[†]Transliteration in Urdu script.

30™Đú»Ô ÆŲ •CCE ×Đú ‡6> VIČE ŠĀ ČĒ CŌSÆE×BEÐ ĐƯỜ ĐƯỚC ĐƯỚC É Ų VI ECO... Ở ÃÔ CÔ-CÝCÔ ÆÉE×ĐÚ "COVEÐ SÆEU ‡6°E•C»CÃÔ ²µÔgaĐề ÆĐề, củo ÆĐề, <90.†Ö‡Ô<. ÆĐề µÖÔ củo pÔ Ûưβ Ãỗ ĐƯỜ, ề ÆĐË, •ÔŨE xÔÚ ‡ÃÔ CE ÃŬÆŢÏÖĐỀÔ ∞ĐỜB ÆŢ, ‡ŸÔĐỀ ²Ď là †0/000£00≈0, •00; ¤ặṇ Ôuá √00×00±ú <0ú †∞0,00°, "liEá Æŭ †0,ŭ ¤ặṇ Ĉiệ †0/00ú ±ũ»00 , ilEá ÆŨ, †ÝÖ, Ü μΰὲ ^®ÆÐ -ÖÛÚ> Ù »ÖÐÖA ŸÖÜὲ 2ÖÆÐÖ 2Ö> Ю »ÖÖÖ ÆÖÐÖÖ...

- ÔVEÔP NIÔ, ×ÔÃÔ - ÔĐƯƠ, NI ÁCÊ + ĐÃÔ CÓ CÓ ×Ô9Ô »ÔD PÔ - ÔĐA PĚ PÔ ĐÔ ĐÁ ×Ô< < ÔÚ + ÔVÔĐƯA ĐỚ, ×ÔÃÔ - ÔĐA פĕ°QuÖÖ ceMeri jvEri EÖB, ^ÃÖB ⁻ÖÜvÖji ÃĞE µÖÖÃÖB°Ö ³Ö™ÜVú»Ö ³ÖB <ÛÚ <ÃÖÖ ÆRI †ÖVÖÖViB EÖÖ, ×°ÖÄĞE Öçeti ³ÖÖ jüÖRÄÄÖÖ 'ŰE ÆÜÜÜ , **Ö**ÞUÖ CE**ÓEÚ , ¼EÖ** EÖÜ... 2ÖYÖ>ÖRÞ 'ÜE •ÖÜE 2>ÖÖÄ™Ü Æ**Ü**FÖ, ^ÄÖ'ÜE ^ÄÖÖUÖ ÆÖEÖ EÖÜ... †Ö•Ö 2ÖYÖ>ÖRÞ ÓUß -ČES-ČÃÖ, ÔÚPCCÔPÔÐÚ ÔÚB -ČES-ČÃÖ ÔÚÆÜ ĮÆB ÆÜ ×ÔÚ ÆŬĆE ‡ÃCÔÚČE ŸČĘĎÖ ÃCÔFÖ<, ŒµCŒÔÚ ÆŬĆE ‡ÃCÃCE 20ÝÖsČPÞ 2»00Ùũ Đề 200, ề 'Cế "Cứ ĐƯƠ" 🛍 Đứ, ĐƠB XEU. "ÔĐ CĚ 'CẾ • CỐE 2»00Ùũ XEẾT Ö ECÖ, • Ở CĐƯ 20Đứ, B ĐưƠ 2»00Ùũ ^ÃÔ ÃÖÖÖÖÖ 'ČE 3ÖB 'ÖÆÖL ÕÄ™Ò ÛúB ÃÖ, ÔúÖ, Ü ÛvÆÜ , ÆB ÆÜ ×Ûú ×ÖYÖŸB •Ö»×B ÆÖE ÃÖÜÐ µÖÖÃÖSŸÖ 3Ö™ÛÚ»Ö ÛvÆE ÆÜÖÖ, Ð ÃŒĠŒŶÔ ÛÚ,ĎĚ. ÔĐỚ¢Ô ĈĒ ²»ÖÕÙŨ ÆĦŤ Ö £ÖÖ, ÔĐÔ¢ŤÔ ÛÉ ÔŒ®ÕÃÖ ÛÚ×Ô;°Ő Ŭ ÛÚÆŬ ÆĒ ÆŬ ŤŮ Ŭ ^9ÆĎŒÊ ¾Ö ϰÜ ÔĐ ÃỮCCÔ T ÔỚB Mà Ở 3ỞB 3ỞB Ở Þà ÆU XÔU 3Ở MÔUSÔ ÔUỮC ÆUỮC YỮ ĐÔ ÃỮCTŨ •ŨK, ŒUỮCŒŰ ÆUỮC "ĐỚYÔSỞ ÔÚ ÆŨ ÆÜ - ÖZEŸÖÖ″Û ÛÚ ÞÝB ÆÜ. ≔ĠŎÃŎĎŎŌŶŶŎŢŮ ŰE•ÖÜE ÛŰĞSÜ ÆĞTÖ EÖÖ, ^ÃÖ ÃŎŎŎŎŎŌ ŰE¾ĀÆĞŎ ÛÚß ÜĞS>ŎÃŎ ÛÚÆÜ ŢĸĒR ÆŬ ×ÔÚ ÆŬĜĒ ‡ÃŎŨÚB •Ô°ÞŢŸÖ ÆŬ ‡ÃĞĒ ŸĠŢŨŌ ³ÕĒ•Ö<... ¾ŎŢŌÞŎÃŪB ´ŨE ¿ŌBŸŌ×ÖŌ 'ÖÖ™Ŭ ŌŢŬ •ŨŒ ²×ŎŎĀ™Ũ ÆŧŤÖ £ÖÖ, ^ÃÖ ÃÖÖÖÖÖ 'ČE ^¢Ö Ü "Ö¤∳Ö Ûúß ÃÖ Ûúß ÃÖ ÛúĞ Ü ÚÆÜ ÞÆB ÆÜ ×Ûú ÆŬČE ‡ÃÖ ¾ÖÆYÖ ÛúĞE ¾ÖÖÖÄÖ »ÖÆÖÖ ÆŬ TÖ,Ŭ ŦÃŨÔĠ ×ÜÖ»ÖŒĿÚ ÛŀŰ ĠĠŨŦÔ ÛÚ GĠB ÆŬ. ÃŒĠĬŎ ÛĠ ×ÃÖ»ÖÃÖ»Œ Œ YŒŌ ŎĬŎ ÛŀB ÃÖ ĎŀŰ Ŭ ÚÆŬ "ÆB ĐứPCU , MENG PHEU XÔU ĐƯỢC "CB-CÔC CÓC TẬ TRONG PHONG xÃOxOÃOxOE ČE ÚďOxOÚďOO ÚďA TÔExOÃO TÃOE COMET. JEB ÆÜL. TÔÆÔEXIO, pÔÆÜL TÖYOÚÚA TÔEAR XEPPOJÓO TÔ, Ü XIJO Đườ TƠ TO ĐƯƠ ĐÃU. PỔ ĐƯ TỘ, "CỤỚÔ ĐƯ XÔU <ÃCÔ Œ PỐCE ĐƯ XÔU <ÔU , Õ• PỞ ĐƯỜ ÃÕ, ĐƯỜ, Ụ ➤ Ốà CÔUS -Õ, ĐƯỜ -Õ, Ủ µÔŒij¾ĎŒŸŐ ĂŐ,ťŸŐŎŢijÆŒŒŐ Æij ĬŎŒĎŢijŨĠŢŒÃŒĬĬŎ ČĠĂĬŎŖŎŰŢŖŶĬŎŢijÆŒŒŎŒŎÆij ŐŒŒĬĸŢŎ, ŶÃŎŢĎ∙ŅŎŨſßÃŎŢĎŪŎŢij ^ÃÖ ¾ĎÆŸÖ ÛdÊׯÜ ÕÃÖÖÖ Œ »ĈŒÊÃŒ‡®ÛÛĠ ŭ Ûú ĴÖB ÆP? Œ ^® ;Œ¤ďŒ ŨdÔ ^~QJÖHÔ ®ŒÑ ÛGPÝYÖ, ÖÆÖRÞÖ, µÔŒŬ ÃÔÔÔD¤Ŭ †ŸµÔÔÔ ÆB ÜÔŸÔ, ĐŶÔÔÚÚ ÆŨ. µÔŒŬ ¾ÔŒŸÔ ÛÚÔPÔ ÆB? µÔŒŬ ¾ÔŒŸÔ †3ÔB ŌÔĐÔ, Ď ÔË ¾ÔÃÔŒŨ ÛÚ, ÔÚ . viEŭ . viEŭ £00... ¾AEŭ ¾AEŬ ††090e ††000.00 µ080090 ′000 viAÕ90 0.00 > 匙iţ ii 20700700 £00..**....(¾ABÆ-0090)...**2007 Ã0e uốtu ¾00EYÔ ¾0EÔO 2ÔSU ÔÚ U ‡®0ÃŒYŮ ÔÃÃ.»ÖÖ 2¾00Ö.°Ö ÔÚÔE **(ÃÖ QÃÔ ÔÚB 'ÖЎYÒ**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Time over. Time over. Okay.

ÁÖB ÇÖ-ÖBÖ ⁻ÖVÖÖÖ °þ⊳ ß : ÃÖ ÇÜ ...

ÁÖB ^ TÃPODÔXIÔ: Tổi ŒµCÔ Đứ°P? † TÔ ĐƯỢC TÔS CHÁ ĐÃU XỦÚ ‡ÃÔ CÊ YÔS PÔ × Ô PÔM TÚ ĐứB ÂÔ CỦÔ ÁŨS CÓ Đ**ược** B Æü. μÖÆü × Đườ> Ô Từ TừÆŭ †Ö , ઑĒÔ Æü. ΤΟ ŒμΟΌ Ūứ°Ď?

ÁÖB ÖĞĞĞ ÖĞÖÖÖ ° № 68: *

^{*}Not recorded.

time over. ..(Interruptions)... † OUO ÃO QUO ÃO QUO ÃO QUO ÃO QUO ÃO QUO ÃO QUO A QU Dharmendra Pradhan.

[3 September, 2013]

ÁÖB _Ö-ÖBØ-ÖVÖÖÖ °|⊳ 6 : *

ÁÖB ^ - (ĀÖDÖ ÖĞÖ : ŠEÚÚ ÆÜ †ÖÖ 2ÜĞİK......(34ÖĞ-ÖĞ)... It is not going on record. Shri Dharmendra Pradhan.

ÁÖB ÖÞÖBÖ TÖVÖÖÖ°b⊳66: *

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: It is not going on record. Why do you speak? After three minutes, nothing is going on record. Then, what is the use of speaking? Rudyji, you know the rule. ºþ> 6 • CB, †ÖÖ 2ÖŠik......(34004009)...ºþ> 6 • CB, †ÖÖ 2ÖŠik...

ÁÖB, ⊫PÖ ;ÖÚ ú Ü ÖÄÖD÷Ü (⊀ÖEÖ, Ì) : ÖEÖE×pÖ, Ö Ã9QuÖÖ Û ÜE ‡ÃÖ ≫ÖHÖDÖ Û Ó ÃÖCEÖ ÃÖ°2Ö Ü Û Ú ÜÖÖ ÆÜE >**ũ "CÉ-ĐÔ × Cị CÔ** ("Ô-μỗ "Cĩ=ĐÔ) : "Ố ĐĐĐ **u**ỗ, "Cũ à Đà LƯO ĐƯỚC ‡Ã Ö → Đà LƯO Đế à CỐ CÔ Ã Ô 20 ° ũ Đú NGÔ ÆĐE **ÁÖB • ČÍÝČÍÖ - ÖÜLÜÇ Ö "PÖÞÖÖ** (ÆLŰÖ"Ö»Ö - ÖEÞÐÖ) : ÖÐÐÖÐÐÖ, ÖÐ ÁSÐADÖÖÚĞE ‡ÃÖ ¾ÖĞĞJÖ ÓÐ ÁÖCEÖ ÁÖ?Ö' U ÚÚ, ÜÖÖ ÆÐÐE **ÁÖB ੴĠŬŮĞŐŎ, ŰÄŐŊŎ (″¢**ČÍŠÃŎÝŌœ**): ŐŁŐ®**ŸŌ, Ő ÃŠĄŅŎ ÛŰĠĘŤÃŎ ≫ÃĤŎJŎ ŨĠ ÃŎŒŎ ÃŎŹŌ∵ Ũú¸ĤŎŌ ÆÑE

DR. NAJMA A. HEPTULLA (Madhya Pradesh): Sir, there are many issues which can't be confined within a particular time frame. This is a major issue concerning the security of the country. Not one state, but many States are concerned with it. Most of the Members are agreeing to it because they belong to different States. I humbly request you that on some issues please don't bind us to conclude within a particular time frame. We are not asking you to bypass the rules. But, at least, on some issues you can use your discretion to decide which issue has got major national concern.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: But it is a decision already taken with the consent of the House. With regard to Zero Hour submissions, after three minutes the mike will be off. It will not be recorded. So, I am bound by that. But, I think, you may give your suggestion to the Chairman. He may consider it. I agree that you have made a valid suggestion.

DR. NAJMA A. HEPTULLA: Chair is not bound by any rule. The Chairman can suspend any rule. This is only a minor issue.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: You are a more learned Member than me. You know the rules. Now, Shri Dharmendra Pradhan.

^{*}Not recorded.

Unnatural death of 12 tribals due to negligence of Coal India Subsidiary, MCL, in Odisha

†Ö ÖÖ n 'ÖÖ-μÖ Ö ÄĞE 30Ö, NÖ ÄÖ, DÜĞÜ, ü ÄĞE 'ĞŞB μÖÆB 'ÖXXO ÆÜ XÛÚ XÖ®Ö XÄÄEÖX-ÖYÖ XÛ< ÆËK •ŒĞ, ÆÖ XÄÆBÖ Ö Ö, ü 30Ö, NÖ ÄÖ, DÜĞÜ Ü ÜĞ ÖÜĞEĞ XÖE Ü ÜĞEĞ XÜ Ö ÖÖ Ü Ü ÖÖ Ö , ÆB ÆÜ, ^ÄÖ Ö, ü , ÖĞE Ú »ÖYÖÇE... -ÖŸDXÖÖ XÜ...

Continuing practice of manual scavenging in the country

SHRIMATI JHARNA DAS BAIDYA (Tripura): Sir, I would like to draw the kind attention of this House to the fact that manual scavenging is still practised in our

country; people manually clean dry toilets everyday while braving dangerous infections, sometimes for a paltry sum of Rs. 10/- per household.

In a recent incident, in New Delhi, three men died while cleaning a sewer inside the Indira Gandhi National Centre for the Arts. They have collapsed after inhaling toxic gases from the sewer.

The Safai Karmachari Andolan had organized a protest where manual scavengers, mostly women, demanded a complete ban on the practice.

Our Party called for strict implementation of the Employment of Manual Scavengers and Construction of Dry Latrines (Prohibition) Act, 1993 and sought a time-bound programme to end manual scavenging. We demand serious efforts on the part of the Government to prevent death of labourers due to asphyxiation while cleaning sewerage network.

The Government should consider passing the new Prohibition of Employment as Manual Scavengers and their Rehabilitation Bill, 2012 with amendments on priority. In the new Bill, the definition of 'manual scavenger' is according to our demand. Thank You.

SHRI D. RAJA (Tamil Nadu): Sir, I associate myself with this issue.

SHRIMATI KANIMOZHI (Tamil Nadu): Sir, I also associate myself with it.

ÁŮB YỬ 'PỞ ¾Ã QLÔ (^¢Ö, ĐƯỚC): ÃỖ QL 'Ở ‡¶ĐÔ ^>>ŒĐÔ ÃỀ þQLÔ ĐƯỀ ÃỖ 20 ' Ū ĐÚ, ĐƠ ÆĐ.

SHRI P. RAJEEVE (Kerala): Sir, I also associate myself with this issue.

SHRI N.K. SINGH (Bihar): Sir, I also associate myself with this issue.

SHRI PRASANTA CHATTERJEE (West Bengal): Sir, I associate myself with this issue.

SHRI AVTAR SINGH KARIMPURI (Uttar Pradesh): Sir, I also associate myself with it.

Problems arising due to non-functioning of Airport Authority at Kolkata Airport

SHRI SHYAMAL CHAKRABORTY (West Bengal): Mr. Deputy Chairman, Sir, there was a consensus between the Airport Authority and the Aviation Ministry on the one side and the Employees Union and former Left Front Government of West Bengal on the other side. A consensus was arrived that the Netaji Subhas Airport at Kolkata

j with Termission

would be modernised by the Airport Authority itself and the employees would neither be retrenched nor transferred or be declared as surplus. Now renovation work has been more or less completed, but the Airport Authority has embarked upon a scheme to replace the permanent employees by hired contract workers through outsourcing on the plea of the so called inefficiency of the employees.

Recently, a tender has been floated in this regard. Sir, if new employees are needed for the expansion of the airport and for its efficient functioning, then, the Airports Authority itself can recruit such people. Sir, I appeal to the hon. Minister of Civil Aviation to direct the management to withdraw the order and instruct the Authority to immediately repair the defects existing in the new structure and ensure smooth working environment thereby ensuring a decent passenger service.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Shri Bhattarcharya to associate...(Interruptions)...

SHRI DEREK O'BRIEN (West Bengal): Sir, only the maintenance work should be outsourced.

SHRI VIVEK GUPTA (West Bengal): Sir, I associate myself with it.

SHRI P. BHATTACHARYA (West Bengal): Sir, thank you for giving me this opportunity to speak on this issue.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Just associate yourself with it in one or two sentences.

SHRI P. BHATTACHARYA: Sir, I do not know whether you had any opportunity to visit the Kolkata Airport. If you happen to go there, you may find it to be a very beautiful airport. But once you enter the Airport, suddenly, you will see a glass pane breaking and hitting your head. And, if you enter the Airport in a rainy season, you have to carry an umbrella with you. Otherwise, it is very difficult to go inside. I have, repeatedly, complained about it to the Airports Authority. But, unfortunately, I do not know what these people are doing except transferring the workers this way and that way.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Okay, you conclude.

SHRI P. BHATTACHARYA: They are doing nothing. Sir, it requires a serious investigation. Malpractices are going on there. The matter cannot be thrown away. It requires a serious investigation as to why these things are happening.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: The Minister of Civil Aviation is here. Mr. Minister, you kindly get it examined.

25

SHRI SITARAM YECHURY (West Bengal): Sir, I would like to add something here. The hon. Prime Minister is here. He chairs the Committee on Infrastructure. That Committee had taken a decision that as far as the Airports of Kolkata and Chennai were concerned, they would be renovated by the Airports Authority and whatever they wanted to outsource, they would decide. But now we hear that they are being privatized...

[3 September, 2013]

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: No, no...(Interruptions)

SHRI SITARAM YECHURY: That is also an issue that needs to be answered by the Minister.

ĀČÁČB (ČĻČDŠŽÝČB (↑¢Ö¸ü Ō¤ŘŽÓ) : ′ÖÖÐÐÐYÐ ↑ ŌÃÜÐÖÖÖÄÖ •ÖB, **...(34ĎŽ-ÖÐ)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: What is the subject?

ÃŒŒS (QLODENTS: 30/40 † 308 (0. 20/0090; •00 , NEB 46; PÔFU 20/40 † (00/10/10 ÃO •04/10 £0.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: If it is about clarifications, then, I will give you time...(Interruptions)...

ÃOÁOS (QUORAOS: (009900) Ô ^ OÁOO O4O •OS, †0•O (0 (009900) ÃO×40 (E < Oú <ÃOO (04686000) **(8,0** ^ \$0°00 "COANOS A**£e •** CCe ¤ṇō Ô Đô Ôú, **Cò Ng. Ng. N**ÔP CHÔ 80 ~ CHÁO; CHÔ » COÁCCE ÁCE • Cò **D** A at 0 ~ Cô ô A Au....**(340%-COF)...**

AB ^ APOONO: » M. (Interruptions)... How can I allow? .. (Interruptions)...

ÃCÁOS ~COLOCRÁOS: µÔĐĐÔ~Ô, ũ †"″ & ²COYÔ µÔĐEŨ ÆŨ×Ôú...**(¾ÔPÁ-COPÔ)...**†ÝÔ, ũ †ÖÖ <ÃCÔ ÔÚ, ƯỚC YCCE µÔĐEŨ †"″ & 20010 °9VENI ÆÜL †"″NS 20010 µÜÆÜ ÆÜ ×ÛÚ †Ö∙Ö ′ÖÖÐÐÐNJÖ ÃÖ¤ÆÐ ′ÖE »ÖD ×ÖÆÐÙÜÜ 3'ÖS ′ÖÖ•ÖÆÜ ÆÜ, ′ÖÖÐÐÐNJÖ -CHOOPO -COPOR •OB 30B -COO•OBei AEU †CLU •OCE CORO CO ^SOPOE •OO _NEG AEE 30AEU >OO ×CXPOA™UU Oo COPOO>OUO ÃÖ ÃÖÖÖÐÖÖ ÆÜ.

ÁÖB ^ ÖÄÖFÖÖÖÄÖ: »ÖBÛúFÖ, <ÃÖÖ ÛŭÃÜE Ûú¸Ü ÃÖÛúŸÜE ÆTP

Ã**CÁCIS (COLODZÁCIS:** COPPERDO ^-CÁCPOTO VO •CIS, popei ²veiro (Derivácideo) (O**ró** AEL...**(34028-cops**)...

ÁÖB ^ TÄÄPÖÖÖÄYÖ: ¾ÄEÜ ŠÕÛú ÆŰ. »ÖEÛú9Ö, †ÖÖ ‡ÃÖÜÉ »ÖK 9ÖDE™ÃÖ ¤**6**×ÖK.....**(¾ÄÖÄ+ÖFÖ)...**

ÃŬĂŮB ŤŮŖŮŮŸŮB: ²ŸŒĬĬŎ ŶŮĐŮÃĬŎŦŎ ÆŨŒŮE•ŎŎ Ţ**ĬĔĬ**Ŏ ÆŰ....**(¾ŮŸĠ-ŎŨŦ)**...

ÁÜB ^~ÖÄÜÖÖÖÖÖ : †ÖÖ ®ÖE™ÃÖ ¤6⊷Ö<.....(¾ÖÖÖÖÖ)...

ÃŒĠĠ ĆŊŒĸŶĠ: †ŮŎ ĆĘĠ ²ŒŶŎ ÃŒ® »ŒŀĸŌ<....**.(¾ĎĠĠŌŶŊ...**†ŮŎ ĆĘĠ ²ŒŶŎ ÃŒŎ »ŒŀĸŌ<..**....(¾ĎĠĠŌŶŊ..**.Ő ¤đềŸÜS°Ö ×Ö°Ö™ü ÛuÖ ÆG ÃÖ'ÖµÖ »ÖÐÖB, •µÖÖ¤Ö ÃÖ'ÖµÖ °ÖÆð »ÖÐÖB...

ÁĞ ^ QÃÇQÇQQ : †ÜÖ QÖŞ™ÃÖ ¤6⊷Ö<...

ÃOÃOS TOJODRÁTOS : ¤₱¿Õ TČE <ÃÕ. ÃÕS., <ÃÕ. ™G. †Õ¸ü †ČE ²ÕS. ÃÕS. ¾ÕTOÕ ŨÉ •ÕČE »ÕÕFÕ ÆŸ...**(¾ďDŘ-OďP)...**

ÁGB ^ GÁCPODONO: <ÃOO ÛÑÃOE ÆGÉOO? ...(34002-009)...

ÃŒĠĠ ŒĢŒĠĠĠĠ: ŸŨĠ^�ŌưŎ †³ÜS Ōē″ù×xēÐ ŌŒĠĠ**Ŀ.(¾ĎĠĠŌŊ...**†³ÜS Ōē″ù×xēÐ ŌŒĠĠ ŒĠŶŌŊŎĀĠŪSŌ ÛúŒ'Ô **«Ö, Ö •**ÖÖÊ ÖÆŸ¾ÖÖŒÖÛ.**(¾ÖÖÖÖÖ)...**

SHRIMATI JAYA BACHCHAN (Uttar Pradesh): Sir, if you are going to allow one person without a proper notice, then, you have to allow all of us.

ÃŬÃŬB ´ŨĻĴŨŖŶŬB: ´ŰŨŸŶŸŨŖŨ ^~ŨÃŬŶŰŎŮŸŨ •ŬŖ, †ÜÖ ´ŰĘ® ²ŰŨŸŨ ÃŬŶŨ »Üß•Ö<...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Mayawatiji, please listen to me. You give a notice. How can I allow one Member and not allow others. ..(Interruptions)..

Ã**CÁCIS (CQ.COXÁ/OS:** µÖÆÜ ²ÖÆÜÖ (ÖÆÖ³ÄÖ ÖÆÖÖ (Ö**§Ö** ÆÜ.

ÁÖB ^ ÖÄÖFÖÖÖÄÖ: ŠBÛú Æü. †ÖÖ ®ÖÖR™ÄÖ ¤B⊷Ö<...

ÃOÁOS 'QUODAIOS: ¤ē Ö 'ČĒ <ÃÖ. ÃOS., <ÃÖ. ™6. †Ö. ü †CPOSÃOS. ¾9YOO Ôé •OČE »OOYO ÆŪ ×Ö°9OúS YOO≈Ö¤ü Ûĕ»Ö ×Ö»ÖÖÛú,ü 80 ÖÄŸÖ;ÖŸÖ Ûĕ Ûú,Ø₽Ö Æü.

ÁÖB ^ TÁPTÖÖÖNÖ: †ÖÖ ÜÇB 2000 ÁÜÐÖ »ÖS⊷ÖK.....(34000-ÖÐ)... With all respects, I would request you.

ÛŧĞQIĞÖ †ÖÖ ĞEFÜE ÃĞEFÖ<..**....(%AĞEĞ-ÖĞ)...**†ÖÖ •ÖÜE Ö**Ğ**EÖ ^ŠÖ _IEB ÆÜ HÜE °ÖEÜÖ ÖEÜYÖĞDEĞ ÆÜ. It is very important. I accept that. But the point is, we have to go through some procedure and rule. My humble request is, you give a notice. If it is important,...

ÁÖB 2Ö-ÖEÖ TÖÖSÜDÚ : ÃÖ, Ü ÞÖEÜ 2ÖEÜÖÖ TÖEÜSÖTÖEÖÖ ÆÜ...**.(%/ÖSÖ-ÖÖFÖ)..**.

ÃOÁOS TOLODZÍOS: ELIO ×OVOTE TETYTORO TETYTER E**T**TETE AT TOLOÐ »ÖK TÖRMÁÐ ÆR ÞOVE AF...**(3/102-1019)...**

ÁCH ÁCYCH; Ö "CÝ LÍ× CÁCO (^ ¢Ö, LÍ "CÍÞÐ) : ÁÖ, LÍ ‡ÃO 'ÓÐÐ "ÖÐÐ ÁÖÐO 'ČE 2000'O YÓLOO ÆLL...**(3400-079**)...

•00<.....(34004-009)...‡Ã0 06 û Ûú0ê »00ú û †0•0 »00ú Ã0°00 °04 à "0»08 Æŭ....(34004-009)...

ÁÖB ^-ŒĞĞĞĞĞĞ ; †ÖTÖLÜĞ ŒĻĪĞ ŒĞĞ ÆÜ, ŅÖÆÜ †3ÖB 3ÖB ŒĞ ÃÖÖ-Ö Œ ®ĞÆ Å †Ö,DÖ ÆÜ.

ÃďÁŬB ´ŒŲďŒŘŮŪB: ÃŐ¸Ų †ÖŐ ´ŰĘ® ²ŰÖVŐ ÃŰÐŐ »ŰS∞Ö<...**...(¾ďÆďÖŤÚ)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Actually I don't know what is the subject.

ÃŒŒ 'ŒŒ'S: ÃŌ¸Ü †ŮŌ 'Œ & 2000 ÃŒO »Œ O< »Ûú ¤ĒŌ 'Œ <ÃŒŒ, <ÃŬ™6 †Ō¸Ü †ŒŒÃŒ ¾ÑŒ ÛÉ •Œ »ŒŒ ÆÜ ÆÜ ×ÕŸŒŒ •ÖŸÃŒŲŒ ŌŒÃŒŲŒ ŪĒ»Ö ×Õ»ŒŰ¸Ü ¤ĒŌ ŒŒ •ÖŸÃŒŲŒ ŒŒ 80 °ŒŸŒ;ŨŸŌ ÛÉ ŒĹ ſŒ ²ŨŶŌ •ŒŸŒ ÆÜ ...**(¾ŒÆŬŶŎ**...

ÁÖB ^-ÖÄÖÖÖÖÖÖ : ŠØÛú ÆÜ, ŠØÛú ÆÜ.

Review of Supreme Court order on reservation policy in promotions

ÃƯỚC Ở ƯỢC ĐƯỚC (\ \tilde{C}\) : ĀO¸ \(\tilde{C}\) : ĀO¸ \(\tilde{C}\) \(\tilde{C}\) \(\tilde{C}\) \(\tilde{C}\) \(\tilde{C}\) \(\tild

ĀCOĐO, U T Q UĀCHĒPO TOP CĒVOUR TOPOS VIECO ×ÃO-Ö T Q U PPOPO TOPOS (ÁCIS Ú Ú-Ö-Ö-Ö ×ÃO-Ö-Ö) : ÆŬ Ū × ĐÝCĐE TĒ ÝÖ< ÆŬ.

ÃŒŪŪS (ΦμΟΧΑΙΌΒ: "Ö-»Ö<, †"" 6 20070 ÆŪ ×Ού †Ö Ο ×¸ θήθε 'ΘΕ ÝO< ÆŪ, »ΘΕΟύΨΟ 'ΟΘΨΟΎΝΟ ĀŪΒΟΒ'Ο ΟὐΘΨΟΌ ΟὐΟ μΟÆŪ ±ὖÃΟ»ΟΟ †ΟμΟΟ, ¾ΑÆŪ Ού‡Ο ͺΘ• μΟΘΕ 'ΘΕ »ΟΟΥΘΕ ÆΘΕ ΥΌμΟΟ ÆŨ....(¾ΔΟΧΑ-ΘΟΨΟ΄....

ÁÖB ^ -ÖÄÖ'ÖÖ ÖŸÖ : †ÖÖ 2°Ö®Ö "ÖÐÚB ÆÜ. †ÖÖÜÚB 2°ÖÖÖ "ÖœB ÆÖE ÝÖ‡Ô ÆÜ**....(¾ÖÖ'Ö'Ö)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Now, please conclude.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Please conclude. You made your point. Please conclude. That is all.

ÁÖBÛÚĸÖXÖ ÃÖZÖXÖ: †3ÖB Ő ‡ÃÖ Ö Ü ¼ÃŐ ÖĞ Ü Ű ÚÚ ÜÖÖ Æ**É...(¾ÖÖĞÖÖ)...**†3ÖB Ő ZÖVÖD 'Æ**Ö ÆÉ...(¾ÖÖĞÖÖ)...**

ÃŒŒ ʿŒĢŒÃŒ: ˙Œ▀▜₽Ů ^¯ŒÃŒŒĠŸŮ ŌŒŒijŮ, •ŒŮ ¸█▀Φ₽Ů ÜŒª ĀŨġōŒ ҂ٻ٠ŪŒè »ŒÚú¸ü †ひ��ē ˙ŒĿĸŲŒŒŮ ŪſŮ ÃŨ¡Ů ²ŒœŨ ҂¤ĬŒ....**(¾ØÃŒŸ)...**

ÁB ^ QÖÖÖÜÖ: ÛÉ QÜÖ †ÖÖ ŽÖŠÄ... Nothing will go on record.

ÃŒŒ (Q.OXAVOS: *

AB ^ TAPOONO: † TO > ONE OF SER... Minister wants to say something. All of you please sit down. That is all. Nothing more will go on record.

ÃŒŒ (QUŒŒ : *

ΑΘΒ ^ -**ΘΑΘ-ΟΘΟΘΟ**: †ÖÖ † -Θ-Θ-Β-2000ΘΟ "ΟΘΟΒ-ΑΕΨ, ν±ú¸ü †ÖÖ ŒμΟΘ-2000ΘΟ ¸ÆEB ΑΕΡ Θ-Θ-ΘμΟΘ †ÖÖ ²Üκ-Sik......(**3/07/8/07/9)...** Okay, you associate.

SHRI PREM CHAND GUPTA (Bihar): Sir, I associate myself with the concern expressed by Km. Mayawati.

SHRI D. RAJA (Tamil Nadu): Sir, I associate myself with the point expressed by Km. Mayawati.

SHRI DEVENDER GOUD T. (Andhra Pradesh): Sir, I also associate myself with the point expressed by Km. Mayawati.

^{*}Not recorded.

ÁŮB ^ TĂŰPŮŮ ČÝŮ: 2ŮEĐŮ •ŮB, ÛĐ TẬUŮ †Ů Ů 2ŮŠIK.....**(3/00/4)ÚPŮ)...**2ŮEĐŮ •ŮB 2ŮŠIK.....**(3/00/4)ÚPŮ)...**

ÃΦΙΘ΄ (ΦρΟΧΑΙΌΒ: (ΦΡΟΥΘΑΡΟ ^ - ΘΑΘΕΘΟΡΟΥΟ • ΘΒ, < Ού × ΘΥΡΨ΄ **... (¾ΦΧΑ-ΘΡΌ)....** † Θ Ο μΟΣΕῦ 3 ΟΒ 2 ΟΥΟΟ < Ο × Ού μΟΣΕῦ × ΟΝΟ »ΟΘΕΙ Α΄ Α΄ ΘΕΟΟ ΄ ΘΕ ‡ΥΟΡΘΕ × ΦΕΡΘΕ Α΄ ΘΕ ΕΙμΟΘΕ »ΟΥ ΘΙΟΙ Ο ΄ Ο ΝΟ ΑΕΓΡ... (¾ΦΧΑ-ΘΡΌ)...

ÁCB ^ (ĀCPCO ÖÄVO: 20Æ60 •CB, †20 †00 20ĕšik......(**3409æ-CDFO)...**†00 20Œ0 "CÊDIA, × CŒVĂ™Ų ii ®ė < ệ μΟξ iễ 0 ××iμOO †0, ii †20 μΟŒ ii ÆCÊ YOµO.....**(3409æ-CDFO)...**

ĀCĀCB (QĻŪXĀCB: µŮĒŪ 20070 (QĻOB • OB 20700<0....(**340%-007)**....µŮĒŪ ×Ö»Ö »OŒŅŪ ĀCPOO (Œ‡YٶŒ פÆŪŒ ĀCĒ »O™ĎŪÖ (Ö) **D** ÆŪ.....(**340%-007)**....

ÁÖB ^ - ŒŒŒŒŸÜ: ׌Æ™ijü ºœ <굌ţÃÖ ¤ē פµŒ... †²Ö †ÖÖÜŒ ŒµŒ "ŒÆĿ?...**(¾ĎÆŒŸ)...**. ŮEā, ®Œā... †²Ŏ ÆÆ YŨµŒ....**.(¾ĎÆŒŸ)...**†ÖÖÜÆ <굌ţÃŐ ×⑥»Ö YŨµŒ, †²Ö †ÖÖÜŒ ŒµŒ "ŒÆĿ?...**(¾ĎÆŒ)"...**

ĂŬĂŬB (QĻŪĐĀVŪS : µŪVĒŪ ×²0»Ö »ŒĐÚ ĀŬPOO (ĈE ŒµŒĒ [™]ŪĀŬ ***VĒĒ ĀĒŪ**Ē **"ŒŪ ÆŪ**, µŪVĒŪ »ŒŌ × Č×**VĀ**™ŲŪ ²ŪVO<Ó**...(¾ĎŽĀŪPŎ)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: It is not going on record. ...(Interruptions)...

ACAOB (QLOCKAYOB: *

ÁÖB ÃÖÖĞ; Ö "Ö®¦ ü×ÖÁÖÖ :*

^{*}Not recorded.

SHRI C.M. RAMESH (Andhra Pradesh): Sir, people in Andhra Pradesh are on the roads. ...(Interruptions)...Sir, Andhra Pradesh is boiling. ...(Interruptions)...

record. It is not going on record...(Interruptions)...

ÁÖB ÃÖVÖB; Ö "ÖÓÜ×ÖÁÖÖ: *

ÃŒŒ ĆĢŒŒ

AB ^ ACO OXO: †00 20 Sik.....(3002007)... I will be forced to adjourn the House. Misraji, please sit down...(Interruptions)...I cannot hear anything...(Interruptions)...I will have to adjourn the House. ... (Interruptions)...

ÃŒŒ Œ Œ

ÁÖB ÃÖVÖB; Ö "ÖÖ Ü×ÖÁÖÖ : *

ÁÜB ^ -**(ÃCPODOXO**: × OÁOO • OB, †O O »OOÉO ²Oršük......(**34002-007)...**

ÁÖB ÃÖVÖB; Ö "ÖÓÜ×ÖÁÖÖ : *

ÁŮS ^-ŰÄŰFŰÖŸÖ: ×ŰÄŰ •ÜS, ²ÜŠÜk......(**¾ĎŽ÷ŰŤ)...**‡%ÉÜÉ •ÜÄŰFÖ ¤é ¤ŸÜÜ...

ÁÖB ¸iĕB ¿ÖÓú¸ii ŌÁÖÞIÚ(*ÖÆÖ¸) : ÃÖ¸IĻ ÆIĞ "ÖVÆYĞE ÆII ×Ûú ÛŒ�Ö»ĞE ÛŒB ×ÖVÃŐYŐ ±IÖ‡»ÃÖ Ûé ÃÖÖÖÖÖ ŰĖ ÜS<Ű •ÜKÖÜÜ ¤Ü...**(¾ÜÖÖÖÜÜ)**...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: That is what I am saying. ...(Interruptions)...

ÃŒŒ ŒŒŒ : *

ÁÖB ÃÖVÖB;Ö "ÖP¦Ü×ÖÁÖÖ: *

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: That is what I want to take up. ...(Interruptions)...I am requesting the hon. Members, including the most respected Kumari Mayawatiji, please allow the clarifications on the statement of Coal Minister ...(Interruptions)...Parliamentary Affairs Minister, would you like to say something?...(Interruptions)... The House is adjourned for ten minutes.

The House then adjourned at nine minutes past twelve of the clock.

The House re-assembled at nineteen minutes past twelve of the clock.

[MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN in the Chair.]

^{*}Not recorded.

ÃÚÁCB (QLÚDÁVÚB: (00909040) ^ - (ÃÚPOÚTO A VO • CB, ...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: No, please. I am not allowing. You made your point, and now I am not allowing.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: You kindly listen to the Parliamentary Affairs Minister. ...(*Interruptions*)... Mayawatiji, the Parliamentary Affairs Minister is on his legs. Please listen to him.

ÁÜR ÃOVOR, O "ÜŅÜ×ÖÁÖO: †ÖÖDÜR "ÕRIOVO ÃOO±Ú ÆÐÆÜR, YÖDE †ÖÖ ‡ÃÜE ¾ÐÆÐÖ ³ÜR »ÖE †Ö< ÆÐÆÜE. "ÖÖ¸Ü ÆÐ YÜE ×ÕOÚ»Ö "ÖÐÐ ÆÜ.....**(¾ÐÆÖÖÖ)...**

ÁÖB ÚÚ Ö>ÖFÜEÖ : ÃÖYÖB; Ö •ÖB, µÖÖ YÖÖE †ÖÖ ²ÖÖ≽Ö »ÖE µÖÖ ′Ö ²ÖÖ≽Ö »Ö**E....(¾Ø?Æ•ÖFÖ)...**

ÁOB ÃOVOÇO "O", ü×OAOO: ‡ÃO ×O>O OxÓE *OOÃO ÆËK *OO *OÆBFOE ÆÜE "OOÐA ÆÜ. †OO <ÃOO *OVO OxÓÆÜK *Où OxóOvOÃO *O™M "OVÆÑOB ÆÜ....**(¾OXÃ-OVO)...**

ÁÒB ŪƯ (Ö-ÖTĞEÖ: ‡ÃÖ ČĒ ¸Õ•ÕTĞƏÖ Ü Ú¸ÆĞE ŪƯB ŪƯĞĘO †ÖÄĞ; μΟŪƯÖÖ TÖÆTA ÆÜ. †ÝÖ¸Ü ŸÖÆTÖĞE"Ü TÖÆTA "ÖDÆTÜĞ YÖĞE μÖÆÜ «Ö»Ö μÖÆTÖÖ TÖÄTÖ TÖÆTA ÆĞEĞÜ... ŸÖĞE μÖÆÜ «Ö»Ö μÖÆTÖ TÖÆTA †ÖYÖ †Ö¸Ü †ÝÖ¸Ü ŪƯĞOĞĞÖ TÖÖM"A "TÖÆTÜĞ YÖĞE μÖÆÜ «Ö»Ö μÖÆTÖĞ TÖÄTÖ TÖÆTA ÆĞEĞÜ... †ÖÖ μÖÆÜ 3ÖB †"" 6 YÖ¸ÜEÜ •ÖÖTVÜ ÆÜ....(ŞAĞZĞĞÖTĞ)...

ÁÖB ÃÖVÖB; Ö "ÖÖ Ü×ÖÁÖÖ: †ÖÖ ¾ÄEB Ûú Ü 'ÆEB ÆÜ....(¾ÜÄÖÖÖÖ)

ÁCB OƯƠ Ö-ĐƯỢC: μΌ EÜ 20 YO ×Ô» O Bồ» Ô YO» O VÔ ÆÜ. ^ÃO Đీ 200 ≈ Ü » O Đీ Œ BÔ ĆĒ 30 Œ Ā Ā Œ Ŭ Ô VÔ Œ Và Œ BÔ ĐƯƠ ° ĐƯỢC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỢC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC ° ĐƯỚC

ÜÖ¤ü µÖÆü ×Ö»Ö »ÖÖ‡Ô £ÖB, ‡ÃÖ ²ÖÖYÖ ÃÖE †ÖÖ ³ÖB ‡ÔuÖ ü ®VÆÐ Ûu´ ü ÃÖÛnYÖE. ÆÜÖ ÃÖPÖB ®E ‡ÃÖ ⁻Ö ü ÃÖÆÜÖYÖ ²ÖPÖ¢Ö ‡ÃÕÃŒ³ÜB †ÖTÖ ‡**Ô**uÖ¸ü **®ven** Óú, ü ÃÖÖdŸÜE. ¾**ÖEB Æ**üÖ »ÖÖÐu ÃÖPÖÖ ÜE Óú, ØÐE ÓuŒYÖÞÖ, ü Æü**....(¾ÖÆÖÖĞ)...**

ÃCÁCB (CLOBAVOB: †0.0 ÃO¤ 670 (CE 20VO) < **VOE. (34020-070)...**

⊤ŒĿ jữ Ó YŒŒŎ>Ô µŎ¤æã (^¢Ö ü ⊤Œ¤ġŎ) : ÆŭŐ ≫Ã,ÕŒÔ Óư, ŘŰţ µŎÆü ÃŎ Ŏ-Ŏ Óư ü »Öχ<..**....(¾ĎÆŌŌŦŎ)...*** ÁÖB ®Ö ÖÖ †ÝÖÐÖÖ»Ö: *

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: I have called the hon. LoP. ... (Interruptions)... Nothing else will go on record. ...(Interruptions).. Nothing else will go on record. ²Üłšik.....(**¾ÖÆÖÖ)...**

CLARIFICATIONS ON THE STATEMENT BY MINISTER

Regarding investigation of coal block allocations by Central **Bureau of Investigation**

THE LEADER OF THE OPPOSITION (SHRI ARUN JAITLEY): Mr. Deputy Chairman, Sir, the hon. Minister for Coal has made two statements before this House. He made the first statement on the 20th of August, 2013 and the second statement on 23rd August, 2013. In the first statement, he was a little vague. He said 'some files may not be available. In case they are asked for we will try and supply them.' In para three, he said and I think this is extremely important because this was a methodology of concealing fair information and I quote from his statement, "The CBI has asked interalia for 157 applications/documents which were prior to 28.6.2004 but have not been allocated coal apart from a few other files and documents." So, the statement was paraphrased as though all these are pre-2004 files. On the same day, when clarifications were sought, he made a statement in the House, JÜE ±IÜL »ÜE ÜÜÄÜE × ÕÕÄÕÕ ÆLP JÜE ÄÖÖ, E ÜÜ ÄÖÖ, E > de la 2004 A 2004 A 2000 A A 2000 A A 2000 A A 2000 A A 2000 A A 2000 A A 2000 A A 2000 A A 2000 A A 2000 A A 2000 A A 2000 A A 20000 A 2000 A 2000 A 2000 A 2000 A 2000 A 2000 A 2000 A 2000 A 2000 When Members were not satisfied because reports were appearing that these are all documents between 2006 and 2009 and not the documents prior to 2004, he has now made a very interesting statement which is an example of how the arithmetic of this Government works. In para 4 he says and he refers to the documents and files 'not supplied', these documents may be broadly classified as 43 files, 19 applications for coal block allotment, 157 applications of private applicant companies who had applied

*Not recorded.

for coal prior to 28.6.2004 but have not been allotted, 17 other documents. The position is as under. And, I will just briefly reaffirm this. In the first case, he says that seven files are not available and efforts are being made to locate them; sixteen applications, along with 157 applications, are being searched; out of seventeen documents, nine are being searched. So, he sub-qualifies them into files, documents and applications, as they were all loose sheets of papers. If you total, it is not the impression of seven files that has been given, it is seven plus sixteen plus nine plus one hundred fiftyseven. This is the net total of whatever nomenclature you give them. You can call them files; you can call them papers; you can call them documents; you can call them applications, which are missing. And, the categorical impression, which has been given, is that these are those that were prior to 2004. Some may be prior to 2004, but most of them pertain to the period 2006 to 2009. What is the substance of the charge against the Government? You allocated coal blocks in an arbitrary manner, without charging any consideration; there was an act of nepotism; these were allocated to favourites; important political leaders became name-lenders and rentiers; they became sweat equity holders in the companies that were the beneficiaries. Therefore, those were the companies to whom these coal blocks had been allocated. This is the substance of the charge. And, under the monitoring of the Supreme Court, this is being investigated. Therefore, it is an important matter. That's why we were all constrained to request you, Mr. Deputy Chairman, Sir, to kindly request the hon. Prime Minister to be present here in this House, when this issue is taken up, so that he may give these clarifications. Now, the magnitude is, there is a fraud on revenue. A large amount of revenue of the Government has been compromised. The court is monitoring this investigation. And, right under the nose of the monitoring court, the subject matter of investigation, that is, the files and the notings disappear. And, this is on the premise that if there is no evidence, there will be no proof of crime. The third attempt is made to mislead the House by saying that everything was prior to 2004. Hon. Prime Minister, if you take the different parameters of what can constitute bad governance - fraud on revenue, contempt of court, breach of privilege and destruction of evidence - every conceivable element of bad governance is present there. On the last occasion, I had pointed out that there is a possibility of contending that there is conflict of interest, And, it is a case that has shaken the conscience of the whole society and we are, now, faced with a situation that the files will not see the light of the day. From the Media reports, which have been appearing, it is evident that those files relate to those very specific cases where names of important functionaries, close to the Government, are involved. Destruction of evidence is a crime. My specific questions, which we had raised the other day and which the courts are also arguing, are: Have you registered

a case? Have you started investigating the case? Have you started booking the guilty people, those who are responsible for this destruction of evidence? Or, you have not started this exercise at all? What steps is the Government taking to make sure that these documents reappear and that this investigation could be carried on to its logical conclusion? The courts will fix the penal responsibility. But who, in the Government, Mr. Prime Minister, is going to take the moral responsibility of this? And, that is precisely why we were constrained to request you, Sir, to request the hon. Prime Minister to be present in the House to answer these questions.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Since we have to take up the The Constitution (One Hundred and Twentieth Amendment) Bill, 2013, clarifications should be brief.

SHRI SITARAM YECHURY (West Bengal): I am sorry, Sir.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: I only said that it should be brief. That is all.

SHRI SITARAM YECHURY: Sir, on the basis of two Statements of the Minister of Coal, we have had one session and round of clarifications, but we are not satisfied with the answers that have come. The Minister of Coal has said that there are in total 199 missing documents. If you add up various categories that he has mentioned, there are 199 missing documents. Of these, there are many files; of these, there are many other documents that he has claimed, but whatever it is, these are missing. At that stage itself, I had raised one point saying that why you have not registered a case. Why is there no FIR? Why are you not moving to have this matter investigated? The answer we got, Sir, was that a Committee has been formed, which will probe as to how these have vanished. Once the Committee report comes, on that basis, we will go and file an FIR. Now, it has been over a week, Sir. Whichever Committee has been formed, whoever is there in that Committee, what has happened to that? Has anything been found from that? If it has not been found, why are you not proceeding with a proper recorded investigation? Why are you not registering a case, in case it is a theft or missing case? The fact that this is not being done increases the bar of suspicion. It increases the bar of suspicion that there is something that has to be hidden. That is very unfortunate in this particular case.

My second point is, last time itself I had raised this issue that these are cases on the basis of which the CAG has given its Reports. The Report of the Comptroller and Auditor General has, actually, revealed a lot of acts of commission and omission in this entire case. There has been a presumptive loss estimated to the tune of Rs.1,86,000 crores. This cannot just go unanswered. Yes, the CBI is investigating

and the court is monitoring, but we, as a Parliament, would have to know how this has happened in the Government. How is it that these documents are missing? Since the CAG has investigated on the basis of these documents itself, last time, I asked directly why you are not procuring it from the CAG. Request the CAG to give you that information. Since it is a Constitutional authority, a request can be made by the Government, so that they can give you that information which is not there in your records today, but they have examined and investigated.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Okay.

SHRI SITARAM YECHURY: Why is that not being done? Sir, if these are not being done, as I said earlier, Sir, the bar of suspicion keeps rising. Or, what is the degree of complicity? That is not good for the country and the guilty should be identified and punished.

DR. V. MAITREYAN (Tamil Nadu): Sir, the mystery of missing files in the coal scam is getting murkier day by day. In fact, the Minister of Coal Statement on the first day gave some number. The revised Statement gave another number. When the Government filed an affidavit in the Supreme Court, it gave a different number. According to the information available with me, a total of 257 files are missing. They say that most of the files are from the NDA. According to the information available with me, from 1993 to 2004, 153 files are missing. That means, 104 files are from 2004 to 2009. Precisely, during this period, 103 files are missing. It was the hon. Prime Minister who was the Minister holding charge of coal.

Now, last week, the Prime Minister was unusually aggressive here. He said that he is not the custodian of the missing files. But, at least, he should accept that he is the custodian of the Prime Minister's Office. Now, the CBI has gone to the Supreme Court and said that a Joint Secretary from the Prime Minister's Office,*

^{*}Expunged as ordered by the Chair.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: No, no. ...(*Interruptions*)... The name is expunged. ...(*Interruptions*)... Don't mention name.

DR. V. MAITREYAN: Okay, I don't take the name. A Joint Secretary had gone to the CBI Office. He sat in his DIG's room; and he has prepared the report. This has been given as an affidavit by the CBI in the Supreme Court. Who was the Joint Secretary who authorized him to go there? Was any investigation done as to how he went there? What action has the Prime Minister taken against the official in his own Office? He is answerable to that. See, as far as 2G is concerned, I can understand his saying that ...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: No, don't bring 2G here.

DR. V. MAITREYAN: ... because of the coalition compulsion, he couldn't act. But here, as far as coal scam is concerned, Mr. Prime Minister, you and you alone are answerable to the country.

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Sir, ...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: No, no. That is all. Yes, Mr. Derek O'Brien. Put the question....(Interruptions)... That is all. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI DEREK O'BRIEN (West Bengal): Just one question, Sir. On the floor of the House last week, the Prime Minister made a statement to say that he is not the custodian of the coal files. My question is: (a) Then, who is the custodian of those coal files? And, (b) To his knowledge when the files went missing, when and where did the files go missing?

ÃŒŒĠ ´ŒĻŒŒŒĠ (^¢©¸ü ˙ŒġŌ) : ^˙ŒÆŒĠŎŎŎŎ ŒŒ**®ijŨ...(¾ææĠŌŌ)...**

ÁÖB ^-ÖÄĞÖÖÖNÖ: †ÖÖYÜ YÜÜ: †-ÖYÜ YÜÖ ÖVEN ∞ÜÜÜ ÆÜ....(¾ØÖAÖÖ)...

ÃŒŒS ´ŒĻŒXŮĠS: ´ŰŦŨĸŢŨ, ´ŒŦŒ <Ûú ×ÕŸ™Ũ ŸŒĸŌŶŒ ÛŰŎ ÃŬĠŪŎ ¤**Gĸ**Ō<...**...(¾Ď₽ŮŌŶ)...**

ÁÖB ^-ÖÄÖÖÖÖÖÖÖ : ŠØÛú Æü.

 ŰE ‡ŸÖ®ÖB ¤ġüŒµÖÜEÆ**Ē**ÊÔÆ**Í?**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Okay; hon. PM will intervene. The reply will be later.

THE PRIME MINISTER (DR. MANMOHAN SINGH): Mr. Deputy Chairman, Sir, with regard to the so-called missing files or papers pertaining to the on-going investigation into allocation of coal blocks, the House has already seen the detailed clarification offered by the Coal Minister in his Statement of 23rd August. I would like to reemphasize that the Government is making all efforts to locate the papers requisitioned by the CBI, and, at this stage, it would be premature to say that some papers are indeed missing. A vast majority of the papers sought by the CBI have already been handed over to them. However, disregarding the factual position, some Members have gone ahead and drawn their own conclusion that there is something fishy and the Government is hiding something. Hon. Deputy Chairman, Sir, let me assure this august House that the Government has nothing to hide. The fact that more than 1,50,000 pages of documentation have already been handed over to the CBI clearly shows that our intention to facilitate the process of investigation cannot be called into question.

Right from the days the Comptroller and Auditor General began its exercise of performance audit, the Government has always provided its fullest cooperation to the CAG and later, to the CBI. We will continue to do so. If the records in question are indeed found missing, the Government will carry out a thorough investigation and ensure that the guilty are brought to book.

Hon. Deputy Chairman, Sir, the matter of allocation of coal blocks is *sub judice*. The Apex Court of the country is looking into all aspects of these allocations. Moreover, the ongoing investigation by the CBI is being closely monitored by the Apex Court. In its Order dated 29th August, 2013, the Supreme Court has directed that within five days, the CBI shall provide a comprehensive list of documents and records which remain outstanding, and thereafter, within two weeks the Government will hand over the available papers to the CBI. The Government shall follow these directions in letter and spirit and shall do its best to locate and hand over the requisite papers to the CBI within the time-frame stipulated by the Apex Court. If the Government is unable to locate some of those papers within the stipulated time, then, as directed by the hon. Supreme Court, a report will be filed with the CBI for appropriate inquiry and investigation.

In such a situation, Mr. Deputy Chairman, Sir, I urge the hon. Members of this august body not to draw hasty conclusions and let the House continue with its normal business.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: I think, that is over; that's all. Now, we will take up...(Interruptions)...

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD (Bihar): Sir, are files between 2006-09 missing or not? ... (Interruptions)... That was the period when you were the Coal Minister, hon. Prime Minister. That is the simple question that we are asking. ...(Interruptions)...

DEPUTY CHAIRMAN:.....(Interruptions)....please sit down,...(Interruptions)... ...no.... no(interruptions) ...

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU (Karnataka): Sir, not even one question has been answered. ... (Interruptions)... Not even one query has been answered. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: No, no. ...(Interruptions)... That is all. ...(Interruptions)... Now, Legislative Business. ...(Interruptions)...

DR. V. MAITREYAN: *

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Legislative Business. ... (Interruptions)... No, no. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: Sir, not even one query has been answered. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Let us take up Legislative Business. ...(Interruptions)... Don't you want to...(Interruptions)... Please, take your seats. ...(Interruptions)...

DR. V. MAITREYAN: *

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: No, no...(Interruptions)... That is expunged. What Dr. Maitreyan says is expunged. ...(Interruptions)... No, no. That is expunged. ...(Interruptions)... ...(Interruptions)... Please sit down. ...(Interruptions)... No, no. ...(Interruptions)...

^{*}Expunged as ordered by the Chair.

Clarifications on the

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: Sir, not even one question has been answered. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: The hon. Prime Minister came; he replied and now you must cooperate. ...(Interruptions)... That was your demand. ...(Interruptions)... No, Mr. Maitreyan. ...(Interruptions)...

DR. V. MAITREYAN: Sir, he did not reply. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: No, Mr. Maitreyan. ...(Interruptions)... It is for the Prime Minister to reply to what he wants. He cannot reply to satisfy you. ...(Interruptions)... He can only reply what he can...(Interruptions)... I will have to adjourn the House. ...(Interruptions)... Listen to the Minister. ...(Interruptions)... Please, listen to the Minister. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI SITARAM YECHURY: Sir, the Minister here has said that the reply would come from the Coal Minister. So, let the Coal Minister reply. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: You wanted the Prime Minister to come and reply. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: He has come and replied. What more do you want? ...(*Interruptions*)... Now, please cooperate. ...(*Interruptions*)...

SHRI RAJEEV SHUKLA: He has gone to the Lok Sabha for the same statement. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: Sir, he has not answered even one question. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Now, please cooperate. ...(Interruptions)... This is not fair. ...(Interruptions)... You cannot expect the Prime Minister to say what you want? ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI RAJEEV SHUKLA: Your queries will be answered by the Coal Minister. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: He has replied according to his information. He said what he had to say. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI RAJEEV SHUKLA: They wanted the Prime Minister to be here. He has given it. ...(*Interruptions*)...

SHRI SITARAM YECHURY: Sir, he has said that the Coal Minister would answer. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Allow the Minister. ...(Interruptions)... Why don't you listen to the Minister? ...(Interruptions)... What do you want?...(Interruptions)... One of you may speak. ...(Interruptions)... What do you want? ...(Interruptions)... One of you speaks. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: We don't want to hear anything from the Parliamentary Affairs Minister. ...(Interruptions)... Questions were raised by the Leader of the Opposition and questions were raised by other Members; not even one question is answered. ...(Interruptions)... He is totally escaping. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: That is your observation. ...(Interruptions)... I will be forced to adjourn the House. ...(Interruptions)... This demand is a not justifiable demand. ...(Interruptions)... The Prime Minister came and replied. ...(Interruptions)... I will be forced to adjourn. ...(Interruptions)...

DR. V. MAITREYAN: He did not reply to our questions. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Don't you want the Bill to be taken up? ...(Interruptions)... What can I do? ...(Interruptions)... I will allow you. ...(Interruptions)... †ÜÜ »ÜÜÜ ŽÜŠik......(3000)... Ravi Shankarji, what is your point?

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD: Sir, my point is very simple. What the hon. Leader of the Opposition and other Members stated is that this massive scam is agitating the people of the country and also the image of India. The Supreme Court is monitoring. We had requested the Prime Minister to come with replies to our specific queries. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: He replied. ...(Interruptions)... What do you want? ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD: Not even a single question is replied. ...(Interruptions)...

DR. V. MAITREYAN: He did not reply to our questions. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD: Now, we are being told that our concerns about Prime Minister's statement shall be addressed by the Coal Minister. Is it the new procedure? That is what Mr. Shukla is saying. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Now you listen to Parliamentary Affairs Minister. ...(Interruptions)... I allow him. ...(Interruptions)...

DR. V. MAITREYAN: He did not reply to our questions. ... (Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Sir, the Prime Minister can only reply according to his version. ...(Interruptions)... He cannot reply according to your version. ...(Interruptions)... Don't expect that. ...(Interruptions)... Your demand is not justifiable. ...(Interruptions)... It is not a reasonable demand. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI RAJEEV SHUKLA: The Prime Minister intervened in the matter. ...(Interruptions)... Now all the queries will be replied by the Coal Minister. ...(Interruptions)... What more they want? ...(Interruptions)... The Prime Minister has to come to this House. ...(Interruptions)... He has gone to Lok Sabha to make the statement. ...(Interruptions)... They are demanding Statement there. ...(Interruptions)... He has gone to Lok Sabha. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: The House is adjourned to meet at 2.00 P.M.

The House then adjourned at forty-eight minutes past twelve of the clock.

The House reassembled at two of the clock,

[MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN in the Chair].

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: The Constitution (One Hundred and Twentieth Amendment) Bill....(Interruptions)...

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: Sir, unless the PM comes here to explain all the questions raised by the Opposition, there is no meaning in running this House. We want the Prime Minister to come back.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: No, the Prime Minister has explained.

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: No, he has not explained. Why do you take the blame? ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI RAJEEV SHUKLA: Sir, the Prime Minister only intervened. ...(Interruptions)... Did Vajpayeeji come several times like this? ...(Interruptions)... Every now and then, you ask for...(Interruptions)...

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: He has totally...(*Interruptions*)... He was totally evasive. He has run away from the debate. There is no explanation at all. We want the Prime Minister to come back and answer all the queries to the satisfaction of the House.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: See, it is on your request that the Prime Minister came and he made a Statement and replied. What version he should give is not my job. He gave his version. He may not have satisfied you. What can the Chair do for that? If it is not satisfactory for you, what can the Chair do for that? I cannot do anything.

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD: Sir, we have got the highest regard for you in the Chair. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: But, what can the Chair do in this?

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD: Just a minute. We had sought accountability from the Prime Minister, not *pro forma* answers. Therefore, the hon. LoP had asked question. The Prime Minister was duty-bound to answer about the biggest scam of independent India. Instead of saying that, he said, "It is hypothetical." The Supreme Court had said that FIR ought to be lodged. Sorry, it was evasive.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: He can tell only his version. He cannot tell your version. What can I do? ...(Interruptions)...

DR. V. MAITREYAN: But, he should tell the true version. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Dr. Maitreyan, what can I do?

ÁÖB -Ö'CÇÜ ÖTÖĞÖ (×ÖYEÖÇ) : ÃÖÇÜ ÃĞBÖB'Ö ÛÚĞE'Ô ¶ĞE ŒµÖÖ ÛÚYE**Ö** ÆT**?...(¾DBƏTÖĞ)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Ravi Shankar Prasadji, it is on your request that the Prime Minister came here. How can you expect the Prime Minister to say what you want to hear? You cannot expect that.

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD: I am sorry, Sir, as the Deputy Chairman, you should not say that. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Can I ask the Prime Minister to reply in a particular way? ...(Interruptions)...

THE MINISTER OF COMMUNICATIONS AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND THE MINISTER OF LAW AND JUSTICE (SHRI KAPIL SIBAL): You sit down. ...(Interruptions)...

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD: You cannot speak like this. ...(Interruptions)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: No; please sit down. ...(Interruptions)... The House is adjourned for 15 minutes.

The House then adjourned at three minutes past two of the clock.

The House reassembled at eighteen minutes past two of the clock

[MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN in the Chair].

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Legislative Business. ..(Interruptions)..

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: Sir, without the Prime Minister coming here, nothing will...(*Interruptions*)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Let us take up The Constitution (One Hundred and Twentieth Amendment) Bill, 2013. ..(*Interruptions*)... The Judicial Appointments Commission Bill, 2013. ..(*Interruptions*)...

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: Sir, the entire country is agitated. ..(*Interruptions*).. An amount of Rs. 1,84,000 crore is not an ordinary amount. If the Parliament.. ..(*Interruptions*)..

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: That is over. ..(*Interruptions*).. It has been discussed. ..(*Interruptions*).. Clarifications are over.

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: Sir, the files are over. ..(Interruptions).. The scam is over. ..(Interruptions).. The scandal is over. ..(Interruptions)..

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: The Prime Minister has replied on your own demand.

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD: Mr. Deputy Chairman, Sir, the Prime Minister has not... .. (*Interruptions*)..

DR. V. MAITREYAN: Sir, the clarifications sought... .. (Interruptions)...

ÁÖB **EŰDÁ** Ü**" ŰÐÚNÖF ÞÖÜÖ** ("ÖÐŰ "ÖÞÐÖ"): ^¶EŰÐÐÐ ÚÁÖB ÁÐAÖÐÖ ÖLÜ ÖLŰÐ ÓÐÐÐÖ ¶AÐA ××ŬÖ.....**(¾ĎÐÐÖ)**...

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: Sir, I request the Deputy Chairman not to come to the rescue of the Government. ..(Interruptions)..

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: I am not rescuing anybody. ..(*Interruptions*).. How can I rescue anybody?

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: Please leave it between us and the Government. ..(Interruptions)..

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: What can I do? You tell me. ..(Interruptions).. What can I do? ..(Interruptions)..

DR. V. MAITREYAN: Please direct the Government to bring the Prime Minister. ..(*Interruptions*)..

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: That is why the Prime Minister came and replied. ..(*Interruptions*).. That is how the Prime Minister came and replied on your own demand. ..(*Interruptions*)..

DR. V. MAITREYAN: But he did not clarify... .. (Interruptions)..

SHRI RAVI SHANKAR PRASAD: Sir, our questions have not been.. .. (Interruptions)..

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: It is not my job to ask the Prime Minister to reply in a particular way. ..(*Interruptions*)..

ÁÖB EÖDÖZ Ü"ÜĞÜYÜTEĞ ÖÜÖO: µÜFEĞO †ÖDÚ, Ü ^®FĞEĞE ×DÚÁÜB ÁÖXĞÖ>Ö ÛÜÖ ÛÜĞE Ô∙ÖXÖPÖ ®VEĞ ∞ pöö.....**(¾ÖXĞ-ÖЎЎ)...**

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: See, Venkaiah*ji*, please. ..(*Interruptions*).. Venkaiah*ji*, please. Venkaiah*ji*, as Deputy Chairman, I cannot ask the hon. Prime Minister or the Leader of the Opposition or, for that matter, any Member of this House to say or speak in a particular way. It is up to them. You wanted the hon. Prime Minister to come and give reply to the clarifications. Hon. Prime Minister came and replied. What more can I do? ..(*Interruptions*)..

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: I will only urge upon the Chair please allow us to have our say. Let the Government respond simply because the Prime Minister came and said something without answering any of the queries raised by the Leader of the Opposition and Members of the other parties. ..(Interruptions).. Please bear with me. The Supreme Court is monitoring the case. One Minister has to resign and then files are missing.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: We have discussed this umpteen times.

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: What did we discuss? What is the meaning of discussing? Where is the reply? ..(*Interruptions*).. There is no reply. ..(*Interruptions*)..

SHRI RAJEEV SHUKLA: Sir, I will respond. ..(Interruptions).. I will respond to the Chairman. ..(Interruptions)..

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Now, listen to the Minister. ..(Interruptions).. Why don't you listen to the Minister? ..(Interruptions).. Let us hear the Minister. ..(Interruptions).. Please cooperate. ..(Interruptions).. Let us hear the Minister. ..(Interruptions).. Please. ..(Interruptions)..

SHRI RAJEEV SHUKLA: Sir, the Prime Minister came thrice. ..(Interruptions)... He was supposed to intervene, and he intervened. .. (Interruptions).. Now, the clarifications which they want to seek, the Coal Minister is there to respond to those clarifications. ..(Interruptions).. So, we are not shying away or trying to hide or conceal anything. ..(Interruptions).. They are trying to take undue political advantage. ..(Interruptions).. The Prime Minister responded thrice. Now, their clarifications will be responded by the Coal Minister. ..(Interruptions).. The Coal Minister will respond to the clarifications. ..(*Interruptions*)...†20 2000‡<?..(3004000)...•0A0 µOEU 0E0900 ŭ -000000 ÆĠĿ**.(¾ĠŶĠŦĠŦŶ)..**,µŎŒij ¯ĊŨĿĸĠŀĠĊŒĿijÆij**...(¾ĠŶĠŦĠŶŎ)...**‡ŸŶŨĸŎ ¾ĠŶĠŒŎ¸ij ¤ĕŨŎ<..**...(¾ĠŶĠŤĠŶ)..**,µŎŒij ŌŨĿĸĠĿŎĊĿijÆij μÖÖ ´ÖÆ**Ö**FÖYÖ¸ü ŌÖ-»ÖÜúÖ Æί?...**(¾ÖÖÖ-ÖÖFÖ**)...

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: What do I do? ..(Interruptions)..

ÁÖB ÖĞBÜ ZÜENÖ : YÖ**ÖĞ**Ö ÜLÜB "ÖÖÖLLÖÖÖ?ÖÖ-ÖÖ LÜ 20°ÖÖ LÜÜÖÖ ÆÜ....**(34004-ÖFÖ)...**ŒLLÖÖ ÁÖÁÖ¤Ü <ÃŒ "ÖNÖKÜB ÆP....(34078-0079)...Ã0Ã0¤ü ÛúÖ* 300•0*00 Ûú,ü ,iEB Æü....(34078-0079)....

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: The House is adjourned up to 3.00 p.m.

The House then adjourned at twenty two minutes past two of the clock.

The House re-assembled at three of the clock.

[MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN in the Chair.]

ÁÖB TÖLIĞ,Ö ∙ÖPÆ ĐÚ,ü(TÖÆÖ,ÖÄ™)): ÃÖ,Ü, ÃÖĞÜ Ö ÛIĞEYÔ ¶Ê ±ÖÖ‡»Ö œ**de**ÆPE Û6 ∞Ö< ÃÖ,ÛIĞ,ü ÛIĞE •ÖĞE ¾ÖEŸÖ ∞¤ÜÖÖ ÆÜ ¾ÖÆÜ †Ö∙Ö ¿ÖÖÖÖ ÖÖÖÖÖ ²Ö∙ÖE ŸÖÛÚ ÛÚÖ ÆÜ....**(¾Ö%∂ÖÖ?).**...

SHRI M. VENKAIAH NAIDU: Sir, there is no meaning in running the House like this. ...(Interruptions)... Will the Government come back to the House and respond in a satisfactory manner? ...(Interruptions)... Let the Government come back and explain it to the House. ...(Interruptions)...

ÁÖB ÇÖ-ÖBBÖ ¿ÖEF»Ö : ÃÖ Ü ‡ÃÖÜ GÜE ×Ö»Û Œ»Ö ®ÖÆBA ÖÖÖÖÖÖ "ÖÖAEÜK... µÜE »ÖÖKÖ <ÃÜE ÆBA ÖÖÖÖ ÚÚ ÇÜ ÇÜEB Æü....(34004-00-9)...-01-00-9 0008 •08 ²0,00-9 ≈ê "00ê Æü.....(34004-00-9)...-01-00-9 0008 •08 _0ê0 - 0ê0 ²0,00-9 Ûdê..**(¾ÖÖ+ÖFÖ)...**

^{*}Expunged as ordered by the Chair.

MR. DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: Don't you want the Constitution Amendment Bill to be taken up? ...(*Interruptions*)... The House is adjourned to meet at 11.00 A.M. on Wednesday, the 4th September 2013.

The House then adjourned at two minutes past three of the clock till eleven of the clock on Wednesday, the 4th September, 2013.